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BEFORE THE O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF g Giraue OF NEw MEXTCO

- ddod

CASE No. 2014
Order No. R-1744-A

APPLICATION OF JAL OXII, COMDARY

. AND OLSEN OILS, INC. POR A o
REVISION OF THE JAIMAT GAS POOJ.
RULES TO CREATE A CATEGORY OF

1 "PISTRESS" WELLS WHICH WOULY) BE

| EXSMPT FPROM GAS PRORATION,

ORDER OF THE_COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for reconsideration upon the petition of
| Jal 04l Company and Olsen Oils, Inc. for a rehearing in Case

1 Mo, 2014, Oxdexr No. R-1744, haretofcre entered by the Coumission
" on the 4th day of August, 1960.

Commission, a quorum being present, having considered tha petition

i
|
5 NOW, om this 31st day of August, 1960, the Dil Comsgrvation
{
,; for rehearxing,

. FIEDS3

(1) That the petition for reahaayivue Aced not 31lome shat

the applicant has any mew or additional evidence to present in

S d & semama .

(2) That im view of the fact that the Commission has twice

e e i e il 4 A e 3 st 5 st ae £ o

would be repetitious and would serve no useful Hurpose.

il N i .
i g-the petiticom of Jal /)il Company and Olsem Oils, Ime.
for y':0. daring An Case No. 201, Order Wo. R-1714, bz amd the
sui 3 is haredy dexied. s
DONE at 3
" :v‘%’ ‘

Fe, Wew Hex!vo, (n the day amd ysar hesein-

SY} 'K OF MEW MEXICO
07 , COMSERVATION COMMI3SION

anta

considered generally the issues in quesntion, furtherx mud-raticq
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SO 2, EW MEXICO BANK AND TRUST CO. BUILDING
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s - LOWELL STOUT A {‘“! Qr r AVt IXPRESS 2-9116

e a Vit POST OFFICE BOX 1445
: .ﬁgugust 22, 1960
H J31} L
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L i S, it i s 800

01l Conservation Commission
State Capitol Building
Post Office Box 871

P ) A PR S
Santa Fe, New Mexico

i,

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Secretary~Director

Re: Case No. 2014, Order No. R-1744
Application of Jal Oil Company
and Olsen Oils, Inc.

_Geutlemen:

_Enclosed you will find Motion for Reconsideration
in Case No, 2014, Order No. R-1744.

Please advise the Commission's acticn on this
-matter. *

L R T Sy R,

Very truly yours,
GIRAND & STOUT

G/bb
‘Encls.

ce: Olsen 0Oils, Inc.
2808 Liberty 3ank Building
Oklahoma City 2, Oklahoma

A e A Y x50 1

Jal Oil Company
Post Office Box 1744
Midland, Texas
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BEFORE THE Oil. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICG

IN THL MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE
PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 2014
Order Mo. R-1744

APPLICATION OF JAL OIL COMPANY
AND OLSEN OILS, INC., FOR A
REVISION OF THE JALMAT GAS FOOL
RULES TO CREATE A CATEGIRY OF

"DISTRESS" WELLS WHICH WOULD BE
EXEMPT FROM GAS PRORATION,

MOTION FCR RECONSIDERATTON
m

COMES NOW the Jal 0Oil Company and Olsen Oils, Inc., aud
file‘this their Application for the Commission to reconsider
Case No. 2014, wherein the Commission issued their Order No.
R-1744 denying the Application filed by Applicants proposing
certain Rules which would prevent premature abandonnent of gas
wells in the Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and for
cause would show:

1. That the Order enterxed by the Cownission is contrary

- to the evidence introduced at the hearing thereon and is not

sup‘ported by amy substantial evidence, only conjectures and

3

cpiniczs, and is not based oo any material facts fiom which

support can be givem to the fimdings.

2. Applicants particularly except to the last sentence

ia Finding (4), for the reasoan that the propocod Rules did + b
1 pruide for unrestricted production of gas, mor is it fmi.bh
"for the Co-:lu:.on te determine that gas nus classified as

r u.strcn nll.: under the p:apoaed Rules, coald actuﬂ.ly drd.n
ahtgetaruthnthatudicated:othenn




' i appesring in Finding {5) and state that the record is silent

a8 to any evidernce which would suppdtt such & rLipdiug.
v | 4, Applicants except to the last gentence in Finding
(6), wherein the Commission found:

"But particularly where, as in the Jalmat
-Gas Pool, the drilling density has been
ou units considerably smaller in size' than i
the area that one gas well can efficiently !
drain, all or meRL of such otherwise pro- '
ducible gas, 1f iny there be, will be
B i produced from ¢ her wells in the pool.’
S ~ {(Underscoring added)

i i S 2 et

? SR . for the reason that the evidence is clear and corvincing that
at the time the subject wells were shut-in under Order No. 967,

1o e Order Ro.‘R-1670, they were shut-in for the reason of

ovexproducticn; and after being shut-in for prolonged periods

vere incapable of being brought back to their prior production

level.

5. Applic#nts particularly except to Findingj(7},for

the reason that same is not suppotted‘by any evidence-introduced

at the hearing and for the further resson that the uncontroverted

testinony'of the witnesses appearing at the hearing was to the
;;éffect that the Commission could contrel the production of oil
Lgand gas umder its powers and the failure to adopt the Rule 5

leaves the Cosmission powerless to preveat the finding they {

made in the last sentence, wherein they.s;id:

"Economic realities dictate that at some
point every well must he abandoned, even
though from the stamdpoiat of physical
factors consid.rabla amounts of oil or
gas are leit uands e tract dedicated
to the well, this icspit. ‘amy actiom that

A ~ the ca-issien might or might aot ttkd b
‘ | (Ehdcrscoring aidud) '




_ + ﬂ
» .

o 6. Applicants except to Finding (8) for the reason that

| in said finding tha (lnmmiceinsn wesognizar that the gas remsine

R

ing under the tract dedicaied Lo i well shwi=in would be
produced by offseﬁting wells, 1f the well with the water prol-
lem is plugged and abandoned or if remedial work on it proves
to be unsuccessful. This findipg, ia itself, recognizes an
unwarranted and unauthorized drainage of reserves under an |
operator's tract by offsetting operators, due to the Commission
failing to adopt Rules and Regulations which would guarancee'
unto each opérator the right to produce the reserve‘underlying

his tract. Jn this connection, it was definitely established

that the subject wells, due to their age. method of completion,

and condition, were not suitable for exploratory remedial
work and chat the chance of successful remedial work was very

slight. The Counissioﬁ, in making this finding, “as overlooked

‘w4 | the fact that the producing intervals in a well, or wells
within the Jalmat Gas Pool, have vertical limits from the top
of the Teneill Formation to & point one hundred feet above the

base of the Seven Rivers Formation, including all of the Yates

Formation. The reworking and recompleting of a well requires

the operator to sbandon the particular producing interval in

which the well is being produced and seek productiom in some
other producing imnterval within the vertical limits of the pool.
When this is done, the gas vemaining in the interval im which

the well had been completed, due te work-over or reée-pletioa,
becomes entirely cemeated off or lost, and this facter has
been eatirely igaored by the Commission in adopting this find- |

;gg.




7. Applicants especially ex:ept to Finding (9), for the

e b x

that said fiadiug, iu the first piace, is incomsistent
rg - ;Ao LTS iy mratemont and. 4n tha zzcond nisca. finds that this .| R
°§ Gommisaioﬁ;cannot control the production of gas, except through
-iﬁ_‘ o the shutting in of gas wells making water in such amounts as

'% cannot be equitably prorated under the present proration rule

e ? requiring deliverability tests.

’:a:.;ré | WHEREFORE, Applicants pray that this Commission take and
- fﬁ : reconsider the Application for the adoption of the proposed

- Rules, in light of true congezvation and thézyroCection of
reserves, prevention of premature abﬁndﬁnnent of ﬁells, and

" unwarranted waste of naturai resources.

Respectfully submittsd, ‘ :

GIRAND & STOUT ;

Hobbs, New Mexico

(Attocneys for Applicants)
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GOVERNOR
. JOHN BURROUGHS _

O e anen

State of Netn Wexica
‘@i[ Eonsgerbation Commigsion

LAND COMMISSIONER

MURRAY E. MORG AN
MEMS RER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR,
SECRETARY DIRECTOR

- P. 0. BOX 871
SANTA FE

August 31, 1960

Attorney at law Re: Case No. 2014
.’_:_._:?_g_‘_ @lm‘ Order No. E-1744-A :

Agn] ican

&5 —— -2

Ja1 011 Company & Olsen Oils, Inc.

A

.
.

Dear Sir:
Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
- Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

’Very truly yohré;

A. L. PORTER, Jr.,
Secretary-Director

1r/i

5\

‘Carbon cdhy~of order also sent to:

J
|
i




S

B e d

i ,
8
L

,‘Li‘:"_ PEEANENE A SIS SN PR

BEFORE THE CIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SO THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

. IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
§CALLBD BY THIZ OIL COMNMSERVATTNON ... S
,:HrUE'!I'sISSIOH OF W MRWTAA WA . s i s
yans YURKPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
1 CASE No. 2014
! : Ordex No, R-1744

APPLICATION OF JAL OIL COMPANY
1AND OLSEN OILS, INC,, FOR A
REVIBYON OF THE JAIMAT GAS POOL -
RULES TO CREBATE A CATEGORY OF
"DISTREBES * WELLS WHICH WOULD BE
EXEMPT FROM GAS PRORATION.

i ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
By THE COMMISSION: ‘

This cawse cams on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
July 13, 1960, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, bafore this 0Oil Consez-
vation Cormission of New Mexico, hereinaftar refarred ¢to me the
*Commimsics, ”

14
I

NOW, om this 4th day of August, 1960, the Commission,
a quorus being precent, having considered the testimony prasented
and the exhihits received st said hearing. amd ho:u:q fully advised
i'in the praemises,

1y
t

(1) That due oublt :Lcthr- ¢ boen given as reguired by
law, trs Commiseion has j izsdiction of m- canse and the subject
matter thereof . _

- {(2) 7That the applicants, Xl 011m.naull‘ﬂ Oils,
Ine., e’nutm ia the Jaimat Gas Pool, lea County, ¥ew Mexico,
S9es a revisiom of the Spacisl Rales and Regulitioms for said

‘:lmlumnmef\nlu te be known as "distress”

{wells, which walls woanld he awoppt £30@ ¢ proratiom.

(3) mtmmpmmumumappu-
eants and X1 Paso Nakural Gas Compaay, a well would be eligible
fox classification as a “listress” well vhen thw following ‘
Mtt-uhnhun-t:

a) e has enexcised dwe
mu«xm ible nsans £° maintain

mmxnamwauumwnu
shrough artifisial mians with = Svan

it

e Sttt o B T 4 Nl b o ST

B " B L i
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2014

CASE No.
‘Order No. R-1744

e e

L
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to be restored to production after heing swabbed
-#for not less than 24 hours. or tha ovaratox shcwa
that it is uneconomically feasible to utilize
mechanical aids to maintain the well on produc-
tiony

(b) That all acreage belonging to the operator
capable of being assigned to said well has baen
dedicatad;

(¢) The operator must furmish to the Commission
& report giving in detail all pertiment data with
respect to the method employed by the operator in
producing the wall sought to be classified as a
distzess well, amd such other and further informa-
tion as the Cosmission may desire from time to
time;

(d) The applicant preseats writtem comsent in
the foxm of wainrs tro- =11 o’p-xators offsetting

o e et e B e B e [T IRYPS | 1»

G“L.". wws.u I.'J The psugw-u Qastzsss wal

(@) Im lieu of pa:ag:nph (4) of this Rule, the
applicant may furmish proof of the fact that

said offset opsxatoxs weze notified by registered
mail and furmished the same ufomucu as was

P e s L m—a

farnished in Lheisr appiicaticn o the Coamissicn
with respect to tha propossd distress well. Ths
Secretary-Directar of the Commission mxy claseify
the well as a distress well if, after a perxiod of
My days f£olloaring the mailing of said notiss,
has made chjection to the classifice-
ttou of the proposed distress well. If a protest
is received, the matter shall bde set for hearing.

!hlt a standard gas proration unit ia the Jalmat Gas

. im &40 agpes, the Commissiom having long since found after
rmo.udh‘nxngthatmmnnhsMMIcn

feienkly snd econowically Jdrain that amount of

How-

. the Pool has, over the gourse of the yesars, Mé&nlo’.d

ad.utymnmummnuwlw acyes.
ly, to thmnnmmuumw

£ TR T

o

while limiting ths produstiocn of ffset gas wells to an allow-

S based on the proration formsla for tha Pool would allew the
¢ll produting at an unzestricted rate to drain gas from an aren
mmmumnu. theredby impairieg cor-
ve rights.

(S) Tant ]“l&ﬁt‘l’ l‘ll !l. !.118 t’ a -G'-ll SOUKee 9‘

o

v it e’ T s i

- “ i
Bt ity o B b il L

i e
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- Order No. R-1744

S wuuwn uwnes 1 8 pool to produce his Just and equitakle share of

the gas underlying his property and to utilize hisg fair ahare of
the reservolr snergy. In endeavoring to accomplish this goal,

. the Commission makes every effort to afford each operator the
- opportunity, insofar as is practicable and insofar as it can be
. done without causing waste, to produce an amount of gas substan-
tially ir the proportion that the quantity of recoverable g&s
- under his property bears to the total recoverable gas in the
~ pool., A&doption of the proposed rule change would violate this

. legislative mandate and would necessarily cause a severe impair-
' ment of the correlative rights of the operators in the Jalmat
. Gas Pool. g

{8} That tha avolicanl takas the pogictiom that unieos &
classification of "distress wells" is areated for wells with

! severe water problems, and unless such wells are permitted to

1 5 e e ot gt 4 s b e ok

‘have takea no such action on most of their wells wit:) watev
| Jalmat Gas Pool who have wells im the same general area which are

produce at unrestricted rates, they will have to be abandoned,
theredy resulting in otherwise producible gas being left in the
reservoir. But particularly where, as in the Jalmat Gas Pool,

the drilling deansilte hald Leen On umits consideraply smaller in .:
size than tho axea that one gas well can efficiently draim, all
or most of such otherwise producible gas, if any there be, wiil R
be produced from othex wells in the pool.

. « i

(7) That tha risk that a wail will produce excessive amounts
of watex dus to structural position or other geolivical faztoxs is|
lixs the risk of drilling a drxy hole, simply a hazard inheremt in |
the oil and gas business. Economic realities diotate that at som!
point every well must be abandoned, sven though from the satand- ;
point of physical factors considerable amounts of oil or gas are
leaft wnder the tract dedicated to the well, this despite any
zotiom ¢hat the Commissior might or might not take. :

{8) That if amn opavator balieves that nignificiiﬁ amounts
of gas gculd be produced from a well if the water could be shut-

' off, prudent business judgment will dictate that proper remedial
.. work, swch as squeeze-cemsating, will be undertakea to alleviate

the problem of undue water emcroxchment. While the applicants
, the evidence establishes that other operators im the

located in a styucturally similiar position bave been successful
in’atilizing suck remedial techniques whese the recoverabls
xeserves justified swuch action. And if the otherwise rewoverabls
reserves do met justify such remedial work om the operator's own
i imitiative, then the amount of gas remaiming under that Erast ;
| dedicated to the well must, im the operator's opimion, be

- most, if mot all, of such
walls 1:;1‘ mnvith the
;u

N

1.
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fjdolay might well result in both underground and surface waste
- as defined in Section 65-3-3, NMSA, 1953 Comp. If successful

t attonpt remediai works; if unsuccessful {n getting a well so
clussified, the delay would tend to result in such remedial
iwork being started too late to be physically effective or nc

3

i longer justified from an economic atandpoint.
i

i
iy
1

,‘__4_
[OASE No . 20
{Order No. R-

hX

4
~1744

() 'That adoption of the proposed rule change would, as

1 the testimony presented by Continental 041l Company indicates,
‘most probably encourage imprudent operations by operators whose
_walls make considerable amounts of water. The oil and naz _
“business being highly competitive, it is only reasonable to :
' presume that if the proposed rule change were adopted, such ~
joperators would at least delay remedial activities while

| attempting to get a "distress well" classification. Such a

1

o s v s sl g 4

Gas »o00l, Lea Ccumty, New Maxico, to Create a catogozy «f walls
to be exempt from gas proration be 2md the szxe is heredy demied.

P pibe) Privironain

in getting a well so classified, the operator would never

(10} That for the reasons set forth above the application
should bo denied.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: | |

That ths application of Jal 0il COnmv ond . ouon oils, Ina..
for a Gihamge in the Special Pulss= s»snd Regulations i.x the Jalmat

DOHF st Sante Fe, New Mexico, on ths day and year herein-
zhove Gesignated.,

PR

STATE OF NBW MEXICO
OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JOEN BURROUGHS , cuxm‘
AV

A.L.mn,ar.. Ier & Searethry

Ry ;r';‘ o m,“mii‘ it
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LAND CQHMIS!IONER
MURRAY E. MORG AN
MEMS ER
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CCVERNOR

JOHN BURROUGHS

CHAIRMAN

State of Neo Wexico
ongerhation Commiggion

P. 0. 8ox art
SANTA FE

Re:

a K435

ERT

Cise No. .-

STATE GEOLOGIST

A L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY PIRECTOR

Order No.
Applicant:

oo P

L3 g Lra T e

&34 Olsep, 0

Very truly Yoursg,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.,
_Schetary—ﬁirector

rder also sent to:
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'FORRELATIVE oIGHTS CANNOT BE PROTECTED IF CERTATH WELLS
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é NEW MEXICO OIL COHSERVATION COKIISSiul SANTA FE NMEX
g = REFERENCE CASE 2014 APPLICATION RAL OIL COMPANY AHD

; OLSEN OILS INCe PHILLIPS PETROLEUW COiiPANY AGREES I
g ~*PRINCIPLE WITH PRACTICE OF EXELPTING WELLS FROM o | .
i PRCRATION WHERE IT IS CLEARLY ESTABLISHED THAT SUCH s
EXEMPTION IS REASONABLY NECESSARY TO PREVENT WASTE.

We DO NO#tB@Lny§,LﬂAT ANY RULE CAN BT PROMULGATED
WHICH WILL ACCOMPLI'EH R 11 s OBJECTIVE BY ADOINISTRATIVE
APPROVAL @?QEQMIONag;t OF THE PRINCIPLE OF GRANTING
|RELIEF FOR FREVENTION OF WASTE ONLY e PL»UHmEbD RULES

P S R PO SR PREY. XU VY Y SRS

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM I1TS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE
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BE AMEI\D‘-‘D TO PROVIDE FOR EXErnPTION OF WELLS FRO\'
' PRORATiON ONLY AFTER NOTICE AND HEARING=
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SSI 0Ny CAPITOL BLDG= ;&

I

AN
.4 v val
\ i

0~

A AR 2R

RE: CASE NO 2014 TEXACO I11Cy AS AN OPERATOR IN THE JALMAT
3AS POOLg 1S OPPOSED TO THE PROPOSAL OF JAL OIL COMPANY

AND OLSEN OIL COMPANY TO CREATE A CATEGORY OF WELLS TO BE
r<NGWN AS DISTRESS WELLS, WHICH WELLS WOULD BE EXEMPT FRON
GAS PRORATIONe THE APPLI CANTS HAVE REQUESTED THAT A WELL |

BE CLASSIFIEEDQA‘.?I A”DIﬁ,T[ﬁéSS WELL I F PROBUCING THROUGH
ARTIFICIAL ‘MEANS WITHOUT MAKING ANY ATTELPT TO LOCATE

THE POINT OFsmAﬁmﬁawmmﬁY OR TO ALLEVIATE THE WATER PROBLEW
THE COMMISSION HAS ALWAYS CRANTED Al APPLICANT THE
~OPPORTU%ITY TO HEAR HARDSHIP CASES AFTER PROPER NOTICEo;J
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DL =Day Letter

TELEGRAM t20t [y
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ARSHALL, rresiogny :

The 6li d i~

og t.ae sbown in the dare line on domeuic telqnm hSTANDARDT[ME atpohtoforﬁn Thacoi: ool fa WAN““’“"’.-.E sl poini of desanation

,I GIVING AN OPFRATnp AT
"OPPORTUVITY TO FROTECT
OFFSET BY THESE 80=CALLED DF

1

RULE CHANGE UITHOUT‘“
........ H A COMMi SSi ON HEARING THE

ITS CORRELATIVE RIGHTS WHEN -

STRESS WEILS' THEREFORE
WE RESPECTFULLY REQUEST THE APPLICATION BE DENIED=

TEXACO INC J H MARKLEY DIVI SION MANAER——
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How Hewxdco 041 Conservation Commiusion
Post Cffice Boyx 871
Santa Fe, New MNexico

wdtneanme
- o -

LR

b

{

The undersigned, being 2n owper and opers
ator ¢f gas wells im the Jalmat Gas Pool in Lea |
County, New Mexico, favors and recoanends the adopiion
aud approval of the appiication of Olzen {dls, Ivc,
and the Jal 011 Company 1o amcend and change Ordes
R-967 of your Commission dnsofzr ag zaid Order covers
the gag poel rules of the Jaimat Gas Pool.

o It is our uunderstanding that such appli-
cation is set for hearing oa July 13, 1960.

Yours <ruly,

Albert Gackle

pate: dune 24, 1960
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County, New Mexico, fawvors and recommends o adgpiion
and approval of the application of Oizean O0ile, Ipc,
and the Jai 021 Company o anernd gw change Oprdeg
R-967 or youp Commission insofzr ag 82id Ordes proe
the gog pool zuies op *he Jelmail Gas Paol,
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GIRAND & STOUT \ e
A N LAWYERS / (f"
c % \b"‘;, Uﬂ Y 204 Nzw MEXICO BANK AND TRUST co. BUILDING J : 1
s p 04 i HOBBS, NEW MEXICO ' ll TELEPHONES
[ EXCRESS 3.9116

Lo 3¢ 45 June 7, 1960
pu B "
1530 O

‘ 1:7 OFFICE BOox 1445
R
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y; (j' A\
Mew Mexico 0il Conscervation Commission ) LA j‘/ )
v : Jo4 LAY
Mabry Hall { /@ \\ )
Santa Fe, New Mexico PP | AV xvp
. \ Y ij i { i \ .
"1/ - '

Attention: Mr, A, 7., Porter nJ LA (O A
Secretary ‘ \f 0%
b

W
Dear Mr. Porter: ﬁk

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter
May. 16th addressed to the Jal 0il Company and Olsen
Company with copies to ‘_he offiecials and individuals
Yeceiving a copy of this letter,

‘The writer has considered the respective sromgtioi
orders peliaining to the Jalmat Grs Pool and it is mny
present belief that with the following changes to Order
‘R=967 the relief made for dxy gas wells producing water
such as the subject wells of the Jal 0il Company and
Olsen 0ils, Inc, willibe obtained, e Propose the
following suggested changes:

"Rnle 6 of Order:R-967 should be amended by the addition

”;f the following Paragraph preceding the Second paragraph under

paragraph (b) ; "A distress well, as hereinafter defined

The third paragraph, subparagraph (b), should be amended
by adding, following the word "marginal' in the second line:
“"and distress", LTI T ‘ : -

Subparagraph (c) of Rule § ghewid - amwended by inserting

the following after the word "wellg' irst line: ‘“ewegpr
111 : . o

distress wells,,..

.= . Subparagraph (&) under Rule 6 should be amended 'y
adding after the vorg "wellt; "except: a well classified as 4
distress well,,,,® ‘ :
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New texico 0il Conservation Commission
Page 2

June 7, 1360

Rule &, paragraph 3, followxng the word "ablllty” at the
end of the second Qentonce should be added "except wells
classified as distress wells,

The fifth paragraph c¢f Rule § should be amended to read
as fellows; '"rho director amy reclassify a distress well, a
marginal well or non-marginal well at any time the well's
productlon data, deliverability data, or other evidence as to
the well's producing ability, justifies such recla331f1cat1c" "

The tenth garagraph should be rewritten as follows: .

ALl wells not classiried as marginal welis or distress wells

shall be classified as non-marginal wells."

The following paragraph should be added to Rule 8§:
“A well shall be classified as a distrase well when the
following conditions exist: (1) The well is connected to
a low pressure dry gas line; (2) The well is yroducing
through artificial means, elther a free floating piston or
pumpjack, or the well is making water in such amounts as
after a 72-hour shut-in period the well becomes logged off
and is unable to be restored to producing pressure after being
swabbed for not less than 24 hours; (3) That all acreage
belonging to the operator capable of being assigned to said
well has been assigned; (4) The operator must furnish to the
Comnission a report detailing the method employed by the
operator in producing the well sought to be classified as
a distress well, giving the operating interval employed in
using the free floating piston, or the operating interval
used in the operation of the pumpjack, as the case may- be,
and such other and further lnformat"on as the Commission mAy

desire from time to time," - SRy

Rule 10 should be amended by addlng the follow1ng

paragraph: 'Wells elagssifisd gs disizess wells shall be
exempt from the provisions of this rule,'

//ff’.We respectfully request any sugoestlons or observatlons
ou would care to make. We believe that with the amendments,

gas wells making water can be protected against premature

s
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New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Page 3
June 7, 1960

abandonment and will protect the correlative rights of all
operators,

On or before the 24th’of}June, the Jal 0il Company and
Olsen 0ils, Inc. will file aun application proposing the
adoption of the above Proposed amendments and additions.

Respectfully submitted,
GIRAND & STOUT

YL

Governor Jchn Burroughs
State Capitol
Santa Fe, New Mexico

State Land Conmissioner
Murray E. Morgan

Mabry Hall

Santa Fe, New Mexico

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P, 0. Box 2045

Hobbs, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, Joe Ramey

El Paso Natural Gas Company

El Paso Natural Gas Building

El Paso, Texas

Attention: Mr, Norman Woodruff
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; GIRAND & STOUT
N LAWYERS
A:_ 204 NEW MEXICO BANK AND TRUST CO. BUILDING
Y W, D, GIRAND HOBBS. NFW MEMICS ., - "'f‘ﬁ YELEFRONE;
Jow LowFi: aTnor ) T SO SR P EXFRESS 3-9118
4 . : ) PoST OFFicE BOX 1445
. é June 16, 1960”\ . 02
° ‘ e A e
p: PP
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
. e Mabry Hall
e Santa Fe, New Mexico
: Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter
- Secretary
- .:;5?<£~ Re: Proposed Rule Change of ‘
o ‘Jalmat Gas Pool Rule ; .
o ‘Order R~967

Dear Mr. Porter:

. We are caclosing original and three copies of the ' {
Applicatlon of Jal 0il Company and Olsen 0ils, Inc., request- R
ing certain changes in Order R-967, insofar as said Order é

AR i GRS T o

.. covers the Jalmat Gas Pool. o L
It is our understanding that the Commission pro-
poses to hear this matter on July 13, 1960 at its R
regular meeting : :
Please file this formal #4pplication. ‘ | ';{

ReSpectfuily submitted,

GIRAND & STOUT

adaiay v

Ay

G/bb
Encis.

cc: Olsen Oils;“inc.'
2808-14 Liberty Bank Building
Cklahom: _City 2, Oklahoma

B IR s A | YR A, i

Jal 0il Company

Post Office Box 1744
dland, Texas
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVA’i‘idN'CbM*fISQIOﬁQ

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF OLSEN OILS, INC.
AND THE JAL OIL COMPANY TO AMEND
AND CHANGE CRDER R-967 OF THIS
COMMISSION, “TNSOFAR AS SAID ORDER
COVERS THE GAS POOL RULES OF THE
JALMAT GAS POOL.

CASE NO.

COMES NOW Olsen Oils, Inc., a corporation, and Jal O0il

Company, a corporation, and files this its Applicationrequest&

ing changes and amendments in Order R-967, insofar as said
Order pe?tains to the Pool Rulze ¢f the Jalmat Gas Pool, and
for cause would show:

1. Applicants are the owners and producers 6f gas
wells located in the Jalmat?ﬁag Pool connected to low pres=~
sure dry gas lines and bé}ﬁg §§§duced by mechanicaltmethods,
due to the encroachment of waterj?

2; That many of applicanté} wells have been shut~in
because of overprodu¢tiqn and‘apﬁiicants have sought relief
from the Commnission iﬁ'coﬂééiidatéd Case No. 1779“and appli-
cant Jal 0il Company songht relief in itswCasész. 1241, both
cases resulting in an Order of the Csmmiséion allowing =

applicants to make up their overproduction by producing their
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wells at seventy~five per cent of the well's current allow=

3. That gas wells belonging to applicants, making
‘water and being mechanically produced, cannot be operated
and produced under Order R~967, or uncer the exceptions
granted in Case No. 1773 and Case No. 1941,

4, 'That unless relief is granted to operators\in the
Jalmat Gas Pool having gas wells connected to low pressure
dry gas lines, making water and being produced by mechanical
means, large reserves of natural gas‘will be wasted and the
correlative rights of operators of such wells will be destroved,

5. Applicants would further show that the Commission
has repeatediy held that it was bound by Order R~967, cover~
ing the Gas Pool Rules of the Jalmat Gas Pool, and that no
greater relief can be given the applicants herein, or others,
than as has heretofore been afforded in Case No. 1779 and
Case No. 1941, under therexisting Order R-967.

6. Applicants would show that in light of the Commis-
sion's rule, it is neces55ry for the Commission to amend its
Order R~967 in such manner as to afford relief to owners and
operators of gas weiis connected to low pressure dry gas lines

pr&ducing water and being produced through mechanical means,

=)

P iy




and applicants believe that the following amendments, changes

. 4 - .-

and additions to Ouder R=-507 will afford such relief to the

s

operators and to the Commissiorn and will iesult in a great

saving of natural gas reserves in the Jalmat Gus Pool,

We respectfully submit the following changes:

Rule 6 of Ordexr R~967 should be amev-ied by the
addition of the following paragraph preceding the
second paragraph under paragraph (b): ''A distress
S well, as hereinafter defined, shall-be allowed to
3 i - produce the amount of gas that it is capable of pro-
S ducing under production wethods approved by th

S Commission."

——
N
Beds KNI R P NSRBI T T MBI Bk AN 15 MBS i S

»
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The third paragraph subparagrapk (b), should
be amended by adding , following the word “marginal
in the second line: '"and distress'.

Subparagraph (c\ of Rule 6 qhnu'ld be amended by
inserting the follew:.ng after the word "wells" on the
frrst line: 'except distress wells, . . ." -

Subparagraph (d) under Rule 6 should be anended
by adding, after the word "well': ‘except a well )
classified as a distress well, . . ." : g

Rule 8, paragrapir 3, following the word "ability"
at the end of the secoud sentence, should be added:
"except wells classified as distress wells."

The fifth paragraph of Rule 8 should be amended
to read as follows: 'The director may reclassify a
distress well, a marginal well or non-marginal well
at any time the well’s production data, deliverability
data, or other evidence as to the well's producing

ability, justifies such reclassification.™

The tenth paragraph should be rewritten as follows:
“"All wells not classified as marginal wells or distress




&
A

wells shall be classified ag non-marginal wells,"

The following paragraph should be added tao
kele 8: ma weig shall be classified as a distress

well when the Lfullowing conditions exist: (1) The

24 hours; (3) That all acreage belonging to the
operator capable of being assigned o Said well has
been assigned; (4) The operator must furnish to
the Ccomission a report detailing the method

Sought to be classified as a distress well, giving

the operating interval employed in using the free :
floating piston, or the operating interval used in .
the operation of the Pumpjack, as the cdse may be, :
and such other and further information as the Com-

mission may desire fiow Liwe to time,"

Rule 10 should be amended by adding the following
paragraph: 'Wells classifieq as distress wells shall
be exempt from the Provisions of this rule."

WHEREFORE, applicants pray that after notice and hear-
ing the Commission issue its appropriate Order changing,
amending and adding to Order R=967 the above proposed changes
and additions, and for such other reljef as the Commission
deems fit in the premises,

GIRAND & STOUT

fice Box 1445
Hobbs, New Mexico

‘(Attorneys for Applicants)

wlpm
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© TIDEWATEHR OIIL COMPANY

B8 o x 1 4 ¢ 4
PRORATION&UNITIZATION

4.8, HOLLOWAY,0iviston SUPERVISOR
JOHN 5, CAMERON, JR., PRORATION ENGINEER

(> BV s T o© . R T E~ X

July 8, 1960

011 Conservation Commission
State of New Mexicc
Hobbs, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, A. L. Porter, Jr,, Member and Secretary

Re: Case No. 201ly, Application of Jal 0il Company and
Olsen 0ils, Inec. for a Revision of the Jalmat Gas

Pocl Rules by Creating a Category of Wells Known as
"Distress Wells™,

Ge-ntlemenl:A

. This is o advise that Tidewater 011 Company
Obiects to the creation of a clags of wells in New Mexico

to be designated as "distress wells", and clussified as
|fueh bhe thg

4% delermination as set out in the notice of
hearing.

Our objection is hased
Shat it would establ

the Commission would

lent in the State of New Mexico.

Yours very trul ¥s

A

S
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| BEFORE THE
; H OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
. MABRY HALL
. ‘e Santa Fe, New Mexioco
* i*a o July 13, 1960 I
;u 5 REGULAR HEARING
f' s |IN THE MATTER OF: ;
5 O I .
oy = Application of Jal 0il Company and Olsen Oils, )
‘i . Inc., for a revision of the Jalmat Gas Pool )
: & rules as set forth in Order No. R-1670. )
o &) Applicant, in the above-st,.ied cduse, seeke )
b ~ an order revising the special rules and ) I
A sgulations governing gas wells in the Jalmat )
ﬁé'i % Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, by creating )
R a category of wells known as distress wells, )
2o ) which wells would be exempt from gas proration.) Case No. -
f% E A well would be classified as a dlstress well ) 2014
~ when the followinea sonditicns cxists ) ‘
¥ E < }
¢ S {1) the well is connected to a low pressure )
Lo % ‘dry gas line; )
1 I )
= (2) the well is producing through artificial )
{ & means, eithei'a free floating piston or pump- )
Wi = jack, or the well is making water in such )
<3 amounts that after a 72-hour shut in period )
i =~ the well becomes logged off and is unable to )
>; be restored to producing pressure after be:.ng )
£ l E swabbed for not less than 24 hours; )
% ’ R)
I« = g (3) that all acreage belonging to the operator, !
% i ; s: z oapgble of being assigned to said well has been)
?, [ : assigned; )
'~ )
éﬁ o (4) the operaior must furnish to the Com- )
L - g mission a report detailing the method emplioyed )
e 3 in producing the well and such other pertin- )}
4 ﬁ 3 ent information as the Commission may desire )
= from time to time. )
?}. 5
ih
. § E

[ o]
[
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L
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ﬁ TRANSCRIPT oF HEARING /
1 - - M O ——
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l" l MR, PORTER: I woulqg lik2 to call for appearanceg in :
Case 201, -

PHONE N 3669

MR, GIRAND: We D. Girangd

and I ap appearing op behalr o

YRV ICE, In..

7
4

R REPOR TING S}
£
=
&
&
£
o
5
&
3
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MR, SETH: Oliver Seth for Shell],

MR, TOMI.ENSON: Phil Tomlenson, appearing on behalr of

NLEY-MEIE

0

DEAR
]
S

MR,

*
g
o
.
~
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S
®
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Ainueusnou:, NEW Mex;e,

» and ag g 'resuiit. of that
to our Position i, rart to

hearing ¢, Which the .
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3.6691

| commission refused. However, in refusing it,

H
i

on May the 16th address a letter to the applicants in reference

to the subject well and in reference located in the Jalmat Pool,

Talss
o

in which thej required certain information or suscested that
furnish certain infdzmation pertaining to the production habits

and characteristics of those wells during the period from the date
of the letter. I assume or assumed thereafter that we could put
the well into operation until August 1, 1960 and to report to the
Commission in regard to the production habits or proceedings of

the well. Following this letter and in light of the position of
the Commission on a previous hea.ring v}hich we have had, we had a

hearing in Octcber, 1959, which was the result of the Commission's

reclassif‘;‘riﬁg the well of the two applicants in 'July of 1959 and

ting back to Juie of 1958,
the allowable the well nad produccd during the one year to which
they were charged. The wells were under produced. the menthly
allowable as shown by tlie monthly allowable schedule. The well had
been marginal well up until this time of reclassification 'and then
i:héy were reclassified;, they were six times over in many instances.
At that time we made two applications, one on behalf of Jai Oilk
Company and one on behalf of Olsen Oils, Inecurporated, Ne 1778 and
1779 and.for convenience were consolidated and tried for before an

Examine;-_; The result of that hearing of course was expressed in

the order entered, basing on whiceh the Commission allowsd the




r
]

e e e
e

¥ )

4 2

ffawwm%w%aWMaawkw-n*wnw:

Ine.

ﬁ
l;
o)

ER:

LEY-ME]

DEARN

PHONE CH 3.5607

REPORTING spryc;

ALBUQU!RQUE, NEW MExXICp

RAGE ),
[ the 3:?::Hzm§3igﬁgilc s ihat the wells would not be Unnecessarily |

1960, wWhen it wag determined DY the operator, that the well pProduce

in the winter ij Which they were being prodyeeq Would not be kept

!alive.and Produced on +%g 75% of the allowable becauge of certain

l

|

/;

factors. One of the factors beiné, the allowabie was figured on

the basis of 4 Shut-in of 72 hours ang then the testing period, -

wells were then allocated to an acreage factor in determining the

allowable &8s to be Producad,

applieation on behalfr
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MR. GIRAND; Well, tne €opy I have, the order I have sayg
Case 19.1.
/ HMR. PAYNE: 413 right, sir, , ]

|
|

N
o

MK. PORTER: The récord in the previoys cases will be

ineluded in this one, sir,

Mi. GIRAND: 413 Tight, sir. If e Commisgsion, Please,

at this time T might state that We are‘sut ip the sticks over

/there on the east gide and Order No., 1670 Was entgreq by the
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PAGE 6

MR. PORTER: Your application will be amended to your
application to that effect, it will be accepted.

MR. GIRAND: I think the record should show the complete
Commission file, which shows that a special notice was sent out on
the proposed rule change before the calling of this case and then
again readvertised at the time of the calling of this case and
assignment of number. I would like to call Mr. Rainey to the
stand, please.

(Witness sworn.)

| DAVID H. RAINEY
called as a witness, having been first fuly sworn on oath, testi~--
fied as follows: - -
DIRECT EX.‘MNATION

BY MR, GIRAND:

Q Will you state your name, position and the company by
whom you are employed?

A David H. Rainey, administrative assistant in the pro-
ration department, E1 Paso Natural Gus COmp'any. |
| Q Mr. Rainey, you are ‘oonnevc't’ed with the El: Paso Natural
Gas dompany and are icorking in "conju/notion with Mr. Norman Woodruff|

-1do you not?

A Yes. : (Whereupqn, Exhibit 1 was _
, marked for identification.)

Q I Land you what has been marked as Applicantts Exhibit

- L e S b o e B e e s Rt e &
e o ke R A S L T R el L TR R e e e G
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' No. 1I'and ask you whether or hBEmyBﬁ“héié"éééﬁ”éwﬁsﬁi‘of that
letter?
A Yes, sir, I have.
Q Now, in conjuncture and with receipt 6f that letter, did

you receive a letter from, over my signature; from Girand proposing|

amendments, suggested amendments, to Order Number 0573

A Yes, sir, insofar as it pertainéd to the Jalmat Gas Pool.
MR, GIRAND: If the Commission please, I would like to
introduce Exhibit Number 1, a copy of it, and keep the original

c 3L I may3 sir?

A Exhibit Number 1 is a letter addressed to the Commissicn

1. &

pertaining to the finding and order on the well which they scught

application for relief, under a certain provision they were asking

for.

Q As a result of the receipt of‘the letter addressed to the
0il Conservation Commissﬁon over the signature of myself, did you
and your department check>into the ﬁroposed rules and changes?

A Yes, sir. |

Q After making a clear check of the proposed rule changes,
did you or your company come forth with a proposed amendment to
Order Number 16707
Yes, sir, we did.

Do you have a copy of that order in front of you, sir?

Yes, sir.

O > o »

May we have it passed out and officially identified; 8ir?
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Wial was the rumber of | that?

A E1l Paso Natural Cas Exkibit Numbsr 1. In this case,
after receipt of the letter from Mr. Girand, we checked the proposa]
.that he outlined and E1 Paso eome up With certain suggested amend-

ments to his proposal which Will be amended to the specific policy

rules of the Jal Gas Pool in the southeast portion of Order R-1670
on which is consolidated the gas pool rule of the State of New

Mexico. ,

Q Mr. Rainey, may I intefrupt Just a moment. Being the
primary purehaser within the Jalmat Gas Fool and tamiliar with the
production characterist.ics of this territory, is it the opinion of
your ycompa.xi'ly that some relisf nssds to be afforded the operators |

of walle making wateir and being produced in a secondary ..nner?

A Yes, sir.

Q What is your qpi‘nion?

A El Paso is of the opi‘nion and based on my knowledge of
certain wells in that pool, I might point out that I have no

s'peeifichknowledge of the Jal 0il Company and Olsen 2il Company

other than in a general way, El Paso is of the opinion due to waste
of the water encroachment in cescain areas of the Jal Pool, there

may be wells that could and should be classed as ¢ what Mr. Girana

has termed and E1 Paso has used the term also as "dlstress Wells®m

znd certain special provisions be made for pvcductz.on in regard to

those wells.

TR S R Y

_Q  ¥Mr. Rainey, would you direct your attention to El P o's

S ‘*a'*wf"lfi-—ﬁ!?i:éﬁ R SN




&5 proposed by the E1 Paso Natural Gas Compény?
L A Yes, sir. To take care of the situation I ocan read these
over fairly rapidly. It shows tle places I found in checking over
1670 thrat it appeared these were necessary amendments. All thesge

‘rules would have to be included as sSpecial pool rules or I believe

PHCNE CH 3-6691

it is designated special rules and regulations for the Jalmat Gas
Pool in Order R-1670. Rule 8(A)1: The pool allowable remaining
after deducting the total allowable assigned to marginal wells and

distressed wells ghall be allaeatad among the non-marginal wells

in the Pool as follows: It would bhe nsece ssary if you have a

classifiéaticn of distress wells to add after marginal wells the

words and "™distress wells® to take’care of these situations because

they should have the allowable assigned to those subject non-mar-

ginal wells,

]

Rule 8(A).: No well except a distress well, this rule as it 1%

EY-MEIER REPORTING SER VICE, Inc.

how provides no well should be assigned an allowable untll a

deliverability test has been filed with the COmmisslon and approved,

Since these rules which deflnition would be incapable of being

DEARNI,

tested, it would be neeessary, we feel, to add no well except a

distress well. Now, there is pravision in some of the rules in the

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Jalmat Pool, or I believe it is the memorandum provided for deliver:

ability tests in the Jalmat Pool that nrovides that the shut-in

pressure of offsit vells or wells ir the ia-adiato area be sub-

»

"mmd for the shut-in Eresanre of wells which are ot mgjggt to

< R A
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Mbeing siut-in, they load up with fluid too rapidly, if tiat wants
to be é.ppli;:d to this distress well situation also this 8(A)L is
not auvsolutely necessary.,

Rule 10{(A): A marginal well shall be assigned an allowahle
equal to iis maximum production during any month of the precéding
gas proration period. That is the existing rule, it appears to us

-it is going to be necessary to add a sentence to that. A distress
well, as hereinafter defined, shall be allowed to produce the
amount of gas necessary to maintain production under production
methrods approved by the Commission.

Rule 10(B): The Pool Allowaltls remaining after deducting the
total allowable assigned to marginal wells and distress wells,
shall be allocated among the non-—marginal wells sntitled ts an
allowable in the Jalmat Gas Pool.

Rule 15{(4): A h;ell classified as a distress well shall be
exempt from the provisions of General Rule 15(A}.

My recollection of 154, I don't ha.ve a copy of 1670, I believe
that is the rule that provides that deliverability tests‘must be
taken.

Rule 20: Ali wells not classified as mérginal wells or
distress wells shall be éiassifi'ed as non-marginal wells.

Now, tc the wain portion of our position which is the
designation of distress wells, and the provision that shc:ld be

co‘nﬁiled as that of E1 Paso's position as stated a moment ago, that

it may be necessary in some iustances 1 '9;‘,
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[for weils of s14% Lype. It 18 ous- fee]ing there should Ye some

1 3]

stringent and rigid requirements put on it. Thus I dont't think it
’{? ought to be a matier that can Just be granted freely on an
application or even after & hearing. So we have set some fairly

rigid requirements to that. On the other hand, I think that any

PHUNE CH 3-6691

well that thoroughly is a distress well, can undoubtedly meet these

requirements.

This should be speoial Rule 16(C): The Secretary-Director of

the Commission may classify a well as a distress well without

notice and hearing where application has been filed in dus foram and

where the following facts exist and the following provisions are

compiied with:

PORTING SERVIC . Inc.

1) The oparﬁto; Siiows that he has exerclsed due diligence

DEARNLEY-MEIER RE

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

and used all feasable means to maintain the well in a produclble

gondiition and:

free floating piston or pump Jack, or from other mechanical means,

and the well is. making water in such amounts as after a 72-hour

shut-in period the well becomes logged off and is unable to be

restored to produetion after being suabbed for not less than 2&

hours or:
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[effort +a pive Th1 it Gs wuch alionavie as possible to be
permitted to maintain its production,

3} The opérator must furnish to the Commission a report,
giving in detail ali pertinent data with respect to the method
'employed by the operator in producing the well-sought to be
clagsified as a distress well, and such other and further informa-
tion as the Commission may desire from time to time;

L) The applicant presents written consent in the forn of
waivers from all operators offsetﬁing acreage dedicated to the
proposed distreased wells

5) In lieu of L) of this Rule, the applicant may furnish

registered mail and furnished the same information as was furnished

in their spplication to the Commission with respect to the proposed
distress well. The Secretary-Direetor of the Commission may
classify the well as a distress well if, after a period of twenty
days following. the mailing of 8aid notice, no operacor has made
objection to the classification of the proposed distress well,

I think there should be & phrase added to that paragraph five,
that if a prdtest is received, the matter should be set for hearing,

Now, that is El1 Paso's alternate proposal to the one that was

sent out by Mr. Girang to us by letter and advertised by the

Commission by memo. I might point out Mr. Girand had proposed in

his original application, that an additional Tequirement be put in
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[ 2as line, Ef Paso is of ¥ha o Plaion that the § era "low-pressy re

PAGE 13

&as linem jg subject to too vague g definition tc a low—pressure

&as line. Qpe pipe line may differ markedly from a lcw-pressure

line of another ¢ompany, Further, a low-pressure pipe

eompany is quite different from the low~pressure £as pi

Suggested changes be useaq,

line in one

Q In your opini?n, i, ‘Rainey, do you believe that the

Proposed changes wilj afford relief for a well that i3 designateq

a8 a distregs well?
A Ies,vsir.
Q We pass the'witness for cross-examination.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

> W& will discuss . g0 ahead,
R I s wondering why,

!

ORI ga

, A
A S ———
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and we felt that it should be up to the discretion of the
Commiésion and showing by the order it is uneconomical, that the
Commisgion could use its disoretion as to whether or not to grant
it., We felt it was covered in subject rule one of our rule 16C in
which case he has exercised due diligence and all feasable means

to maintain the well in a producible condition.

Q In other words, you feel that more general proration
would allow the Commission to determine whether one, the water wac
occurring because of channeling or whether, two, it was further
present throughout the pay zone?

A Yes.

Q And could be shut off by squeezing?

A The operators are required to furnish the Commission such
informatvicin as they'request and with regard to this, and we feel
this wholie proposition is a discretionar& matter for the Commission
‘Iﬁyis something that may not be proper through administrative means

in this particular case, but the Commission has the privilege of

‘aetting the matter for hearing.

Q This wbgld merely aiford some means of administrative.
approval where there is none? |
~ A If the well was no£ in a distress condition.
Q In paragraph 16{(C) I notice it says being provided

through artificial means, either a free floating piston or pump

s i e e 4

jack or from ¢ther mechanical means, would you explain what is meanT?

A That other mechanioal means?

g i b
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enumerated, there may be other means that are just as feasable,

Q Yes, sir.,

A I donti hauw Lu be periecuviy honest, Mr. Payne, the other
metnods. The only way I know to remgdy this type situation is a
free floating piston or pump jack, there might be some other
mechanical means that could be used that I am not aware of, I will
put this in again, as I say, its a discretionary matter. If the
Commission is not satisfied, it has sufficient means to justify
the granting of this classification, they can set it for hearing
or deny it. |

Q You did not just mean any well producing, all with some
kind of mechanical means?

A Well, sure, thét was put in there because as 1 say, the

only two methods I know of to unload a well are the two spedificall]

I don't know.

Q :‘{f.p regard to this provision rglative to svabbing --

A fes,* s8ir. - |

Q Do you have anything in mj.nd there as to what size the
smbi:ing unit should ve?

‘A No, and when you come down to the matter or practicality,
the pump jack, as far as swabbing for the thing, there is a

provision in there, if I ean't pump i within 72 hours, the

clasgsifiocation would be grantad alsoc.

Q 0f course, small pump jacks and small swabbing units too?

A That is right.
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well o a producible condition.®

PAGE 186

Q@ You do not actually unload to achieve the result within
2. hours?

A That is correct. I say again tﬁis is a discretionary
matter for the Commission. There is nothihg mandatory about our
proposal here, it is the director of the hearing who may'claséify
a well, |

-Q A well in the Jalmat Pool. Mr. Rainey, where severe water
problems.have been encountered, have operators been successful in
squeezing it off?

A I know'that has happened. I couldnt!t set any specific
well right at the moment.

Mii. PAYNSE: Thank you, that ie all.

CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. NUTTER:
] Mr. Rainey, what would you think of the:ideg here.under

16C to rephrase that one to "operator shows he has exercised due

N

diiigencs and used all feasable means to maintain or restore the
A I think that will be of no mores effeect, it *s expanding
the rule a little, I don't think E1 Paso would have any objection
to that wording. ; | ”
Q I think I see a loop hole in subject paragraph: B.
A It is discretionary, Mr. Nutter.

Under eondition A, the wells ocan. It doesn't say it has
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majncain, restore the well in a producible eondition and if
the well is makingv water in suffiocient ameunts after a 72 hour
period, it can be swabbed down and the well ig producing through
artifieial means, but from other means, or the operator shows that
it is uneconomically feasable te utilize mechanieal aids to main-
tain the well on production,

A The arrangement of that wording would be more appropriate

Q The first conditior then would be making large amounts of
watery ‘

!' A‘ I oould conceive no case in which a well, ®djistress wellw
lwas not making water and it couldn®*t unload ‘itself, in {he other
;ﬁ;ase kf;he well would be simply then a marginal well, I sée no
diffei'ence in ybur phraseo}ﬁ»gy than mine, However, I héve no
objection to your wording rather than mine;

Q Do you thin‘k‘ that an adoption of a rule such as this, Mr,
Ra:irtxey, would encourage sloppy operationsg? '

A | “ No, sir,‘ I d_o not. There again, as I mentioned severarl
times, this is & discretionary matter ang our rule one was intended
to discourage that proration, that the operator shows timt hg has
exercised due diligence and used all feasable means to maintain,
and in your words, or restore the well to the pfoducible condition.

 MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of the witness?

_|Tou may be excused.
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they own, deeded is not deeded so only one well would be feasable,

" 'REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. GIRAND:

Q Mr. Rainey, do you say it is feasable for an operator
to call out a small swabbing unit that would do the job,'pay that

~

expense to get it?

A It doesn't aprear that he ultimately is going to have
some‘part of the mechanical means on the well sufficient to main-
tain aﬁd to keep the well ﬁnloaded, so as I say it is somewhat
unnecessary to call on a little bétter one. |

Q That would-call for the installation of a pump Jjack,
would it not?

A I think so.
Q Practically changes the engineering figure, would it not?

A That is right.

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Rainey, one of your conditions is that all of it be
assigned to do the well. Do }ou mean by that spacing 640 acres,
assuming other wells in the unit were shut-in and 640 dediocated?

“A No, sir, all available undedicated acreage, if they ggt
a %80 unit an effort would be made to return this well to produc-
tion by gettiﬁg'it a gufficient allowable. They might elect to

get 160-640. I don't propose they should dedicate all the acreage
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MR, PORTER: Anyone ‘else have a question . of Mr. Rainey? |
You may be exsused,
(Witness excused., )
(Whereupon, Jal 0il Company Exhibi s

1 through 7 were marked for
identlficatlon.)

called as a witness, havine irst duly svor .; Cit Galil, Legii-
fied as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION ;

Q ¥ou are the same Ed Hardwi ok t.hat appeared on behalf of

Jal 0il Company on April the 1hth, 1960 dase 19417

A I anm,

On behalf of Jal 011 company?

Yes.
What is your offige in the Jal 0il COmpany?
Repeat that please?

g

- What is your ,otffiogg ‘your position with Jal o1z
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q Mr. Hardwick, you have received notification or a copy
of notification from the Conservation Commission ‘respecting the
obtaining of certain production information in regard to the wells)
the subject matter of our hearing in October and again in April,
October of 1959 and April, 1960, did you not?

A Yes, sir.

Q In response to that letter did you prepare a memo
showing the information requested by the Commiséion in regard to
the subject weli?

a I eithér,prepared it or it was‘preparéd under my super-
vision.

Q That information was obtained by vou from the fiald
office of Jal 0il Company, was it not?

A That is correct. |

Q ‘Tbat purpofts‘to be a daily'record of the wellﬁ,
subject wells?

A Yes.

Q ﬁirecting your attention to your Exhibit‘Number 2 which
is an instrument containing four pagés and entitled 'chal}Number
2=, | |

A Five pages.

Q Lét the record show it is five pages. Is that the
information that you obtained from your local field offise?

~A&. That is correct.
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four pagea, and ask you whether or not that is a detailed report,

‘the information that is under the requirements of the letter to

‘on after we reoeived the notice, which was got as of the date of

PAGE 2]

————— P - e e _-,.*--.‘___.‘,_.4.__-‘_.‘_-"..“.._..._,

under their letter of May 16, 10467
A We felt it did. |

Q We would like to'bffer Exhibit Number 2,
MR. PORTER: Mr. Girand, will you withhold all the

Exhibits and offer them all at once?

MR, GIRAND: All right, sir,
Q (By Mr. Girand) I hand you what has been marked Exhibit

Number 3, with the title of "Eva Owen #19, containing two pages,

and ask you whether or not that instrument was prepared from
information furnished to you by the local office of the Jal 0il
Company in Jdal, New Mexico?

A That is correct.

nformation under the require-

b v:

Q AndAthaé does eentain the
ments of ﬁay the 16th, 19607

A That is correct. |

Q I hand you what has béen marked for identificatien as

our Exhibit Number . and has g he?d*ng of ®Jenkina #1i=, sontaining

daily recoxrd of the. ‘operation of th= Jenking Number 1l and furnishe#

the cgmnisaion on the date, 1960?
A That is oorrect. That is from the time we were able to

get the ualls, or fron the time we started getting the walls bagk -
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report?

A | That is correct‘.

Q That is true of Exhibits 2 and 3 also, is it not?

A That is correot. |

Q' I hand you wha: has been marked for identification as
Appliéant'l Number 5 ang entitled "Watking #2%, and ask you whethe
Or not that report wWas prepared from information furnished to you
by the Jal office? It contains two bpages, does it not?

A That is .correct. |

d  That is the information furnished to you by the losal
office? |

A That is correct .

desired in their letter of May the 16th," 19607
| A It is. |
Q And it covers the perigd of time whicgh you were able ‘to
comply With‘;:ﬁe full operation of the well?
A That is right. |
Q 4nd I hand .you svhat has been marked Jal,

‘Exhibit Number 6, “Dyer #3n

you
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- by montha whiah tha wall nroduasd. And thie sowaraed s pericd from
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A It is.

Q I agk you this, Mr. Hardwick, in Case Number 1941, was
similar information furniehed the Commission? |

A Yes, it was.

Q It dealt with an 8 day period rather than a daily record?

A That is correct.

Q It was based entirely on the production charts as
furnished you by the purchaser of the gas?

A That is correct. |

Q Now, Mr. Hardwick, I hand you what has been marked as
Apliicant's Exhibit Number 7 for identification and ask you to
please refer to that exhibit and state into the record what that
exhibit purports to show?

my. vy
-

T A Srmd
Sldatd LoNP J“UV

A v information compiled frjm our fecordq
which we kept which pertains %o various wells, all of which have
already been exhibits, and it indicates the monthlj allowable
taken from the gas allowable book. And alsozshows the production
1959 down through June, 1960.

Q Directing your attention to tre Exhibit, the right hand
6olnmn, beg your pardon, the left hand column of the exkibit, are
the months and years,Aand the years covered are '58 and '59 and

part of '60, is that correot?

A That is correct.
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wells, the Dyer #3, and Jenkins #1, Legal #2, and the Eva Owens

or the allowable as fixed by the Comaission for the period shown?
A Yes; that was the monthly allowable. |
Q And then your sscond column there deals wiih Uhe
production of the particular well?

A That is correct.

Q And you have the two columns for each of the subject

#1, and the Watkins #27

A That is corre-ct.

Q Now, about the middle of the rage of the exhibit it
shows a July allcewable on the Dyer #1 at 13,192 and those of
production of 6,412; the month of Angust shows the allowable of
this well at 3,305, is that correct?

A That is corréct. |

Q And production for %4,710. How do you account for the
considerable drop in the allowable for the Dyer #3 during the ”
month of, June to August?

A  Tou speaking of the year '597

Q t59, yes, sir. |

A '1"he drop in the allowable was, came about because the
wells were reclassified from mfginal wells to non-marginal wells.

Q@° In each of the cases of theie‘llé covered by ‘tk“xe exhibit,
I will ask you wﬁether or not adding the total allowables alloeat;ed
to the wells as determinred by the Comission, equals the f‘prodnction
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A You mean totals

PHONF ¢n 3-6691

nd the Same thing was
true on the Watking #a, My statement prior to that, I thought you

Was up in the year 1959,

EY-MEIER REPORTIVC SERVICE, Ine.

DEARNT,
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[ admitted into the record.

Q (By Mr. Girand) Now, Mr. Hardwick, you are familiar
#ith the proposed rule change offered by the Jal 0il Company and
Olsen Oils in this application, generally?

A I am,

Q You have familiarized yourself with the recommendations

PHONE CH 3-3091

as offered by the E1l Paso Natural Cas Company, is that correct?
A That is correct. :
Q Speaking on behalf of the Jal 011 Company, do you know
any reason why the proposed rules as submitted by the El Paso
Natural Gas Company cannot be workable and usable, insofar as you

are concerned as operator in the Jalmat Pool?

A I see no reason why they couldn't be worked.
Q And if the Commission should adopt such rules, would
those rules be satisfactory te your company?

A They would.

O
=
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MR. GIRAND: We passf.he Witness.

<MD DADMT AL L T 2N -
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BY MR, PAYNE:

h
i

DI

Q  Mr. Hardwick, I don't quite follow you on this Exhibit
7. Llet's take 1960, inasmuch as the wells are not producing the

allowable aséigned, why do you need any relief?
MR. GIRAND If Mr. Payne would eheek the exhibits 2

through 3 he would find out why they are not producing,
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~ to tThe allowable? ”“"‘"“““”““““*‘““‘“““1

Mite GL&ANU: They have been put doﬁn, Mr. Payne, we
don't produce against that water, three Quarters, I only sa2id that
about a hundred times before this Commission.

MR. PAYNE: Are you doing anything about remedial work
on the wells?

A I éan't answer that.

Q Do you want someone else to testify to that?

A That is correct.

BY MR, UTZ:
Q  Mr. Hardwick, referring to Exhibit 7, particularly Dyer

B -
A Yes, sir.
Q == you will note that you have listed as allocation for

the months of May '58 through June of *59 the 15,119, is that the

marginal allowable that you listed here?

A That is correct. That is stiil quoted in the allocation,

Q o And de you understand our method of allocating marginal
allowables?

A fes, sir, I do. I merelyyfcok this from the mbnthly
allocations. | |

Q Is that allowable higher than the non-marginal allowable
of like size and acreage?

A At that time I do not know Whether it was or not,

L Q Do you have the supplement of':ec;renlatedaoil,uhen,xgg _
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A I believe they have, though at thig time I do not,

Q Is that figure, that allowable is considerably legg than

for this well Was shown to be 15,119 in the monthly schedule.

Q What was -chown on the supplement when you reclassifieqg
this well to the non-marginal well? --

A That came oL1t quite sometime after these were published
here, |

Q You understang that marginal allowable is aseiongd to a

I well and 2 schedule isg merely a shot in the dark to try to give a

A I believe it ig allowable on the scheduleg for’ the
month following after it was issued.
»\ Q | Th'is would probably appear to e what the well produced,
am I correct on that? : " ' [

A That is rign. | |

€  Till such time that the well ig Producing more than g
non-marginal allowable?

A That is corre‘ct.

Q Actually ip showing the allowable during that pPeriod
e::pressed on tae Jenkine 2, Uyer #3, the Legal #2, thoge -are not

the actual allowables, are they?

- T

A They were merely the opes published
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for the productibﬁ“?bfwihe”wéilwdhfingmihéi"ﬁaﬁéﬁi“'iﬁé§'&6532f?iiﬁ
‘be the same asq re-allccated as alter they came back.

Q Not the same as non-marginal allowablesg?

A This is a come back and re-allocated, né.

Q I think the point wrich I might bring out, I believe
on July '59 on the Dyer #3, did yon testify that was a marginal
or non-marginal allowable?

A I believe that is & non-marginal because they re-
allecated theors.

Q Then the decreage from 10,192 in July to 3,305 in August
was not due to recla351ficatlon but due to the market demand for
the rocl?

A | That is correct. If I made that statement it Was wrong.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else? |
BY MR, MJTTER:

e ety
@  Mr. Hardwick, referring to these various exhibits which

Fut on produciion were they produclng in that eapacity?

A I think when the well first, thnat is probably an engin-
eers question on that and we probably should let Mr. Watson answer
that. I think when you first swab on it it would not be at its
capacity, it would still be unloading some fluid.

Q For tnstanee, we can take this Dyer fB,

and it appears
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hivndred "C-, paxulouxariy in the latter part of June there~aﬁab
hasn't been shtut-in for two or three weeks? Would that be the

capacity of the well to produce?

£~ I think probably that might be -- we will check that

with someone more qualified,

PHONE CH 3.6691

Q Well, I will wait till Mr. Watson testifiss.,

\ s

Anyone else have a question of this witnesge!

You may be excused.

DEWEY WATSON

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn

follows:

- DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. GIRAND:

Q State.your name, please.

A Uewey Watson.
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Q By whom are you employed, Mr, Uatson?

A Olsen 0il; Tnaornora ted_

1.

Q Mr. Watson, you have appeared previously hefors the

DEARNLE

ALBUQUERQUE, Niw MEXI‘0

Commission and testified in cases number 1778 ang 1779 consolidated

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q You also appeared in April, 1960, in case numbej 1941
ﬁefore this Commission, testified in regard to some of the wells

involved here?
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~Jalmat Gas Pool?

PAGE 3]

Have you previously been employed by the Jai 0ii Company?
Yes, sir.
And by whom are you presently émployed?

Olsen 0Oils, Incorporated.

Are you familiar with the Jal 0il Company and Jalmat

A Yes, sir,

Q You are also familiar with the wells in the Qlsen-

A Yes, sir.

-

Q Mr. Watson, I hand you what has been marked as

Applicantt's Exhibit Number 8 and ask you whether or not you can

identify that instrument?

A Yes, sir. This is a summary of the Olsen 0il SR Cooper

#1 well from the first of June through the 3th of July,

Q Now, have you checked that exhibit?

A Yes, air.
Q ©e3 it contain the information as you interpreted the
- T
LAY

201D

letter of the Commisaion dated Mav the 1Ath 19,_, 23

information they desired?

A Yes, sir, it‘does.

Q 1 hand you here what has been marked Applioant's Exhibzt
Number 9 and ask you what that exhibit purports to show?

A This is a sunnary of the Hinningham #3 Olaen Oils, Inc.,
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In conneection Wwith what well does that cover?

Winningham #3,
Exhibit Number 8 is 3R Cooner #l?

Yes, sir,

PHONE CV. 3.6691

In connection with tho se twg € Winningham and

SR Cooper, what date were the wells produced on the basis of threeds

quarters of their allowables°
| A Up through June 30th.

Q And then from that time were the wells on basically a
2L hour a day opeaatlon?

A Yes, sir,

Without regard to the allowable’

| R

g
WS
S
A
&
&
)
<
g;<
=)
Q

"]
A That is risA to

Q That was the instruetion autherized by the Commission
in their letter of Hay 16, 1960?

A Yes, sir.,

NLEY-MEIER RF

Q - Mr. Watson, in oo nnection with this application are you

. NEW MEXiCO

DEAR

, 1amiliar with' the proposed rules ag prepared and submitted by the
El Paso Natural Gas Gompany?

A Yes, sir.

ALBUQUERQUE

In your Exhibit Number 1 --

Yes, sir,
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in our opinion are ‘distress wells and which in all probability
applications will be filed having so classified if an order is
Opposing such a classification? Do you feel with your knowledge
of our wells, of the wells invo'lved that the rule ig a workable
rule for the operators in the Jal Gas Pool?

A Yes, sir, I do. ‘ |

Q Do you feel that if the Commission >shou1d adopt such a
rule that an opérator owning such a well would be afforded a right

LS proteci his reservoir in the pool?

We pass the witness.
HR. PORTER: Any questions?
BY MR. PAYNE:

Q Mr. Watson, do you agree with Mr. Rainey, it is applied
in thig rule that the operators eithér attenpt more remedial work
or would show in purpose?

MR. GIRAND: I obJect if you are going to this line of
questioning on t.his ground. We are only seeking the revision of
the’ ..,ms ial mules ‘aud anyone who fig’ures they hﬁve a distress waell
can come into this COmmisslon and file their application and talk
about that well., I think it is improper at this time for the
COnmission <o even consider a hypothetieal question about one well

in a general Place as against another well because the Commission

is going to be called to pass on each well on ite own faai’- feet-
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is another matter, but as a general proposition or to try to spell

out that the operator must do remedial work before he is eligible

“had to do remedial work or show by some means or other cross-

f‘ but if the col-iaaion adopts the rules they uill knaw uhat it ns&né

PAGE 13,

proposicion,

('h
'—l
n»
[

gen

MR. PAYNE: This was the proposal of El Paso Natural Gas
Company which Mr. Rainey testified, he said, that it was his
understanding that remediél work was being covered in the para-
graph where he read and said, the operator shows he has exercised
due diligence and all feasable means to maintain the condition.

I am asking if he égrees with Mr. Rainey in the producible de-
termination of this proposed rule.

MR_. GIRAND: Tt is just to present ithis matter that we
come before this Commission. The witness has testified that the
rules as submitted by E1 Paso Natural Gas are savisfactory. We
think we can live under tnems, When we come, we did not come to
hear what this Commission may go in io in regard to any subjeoct

well, we are seeking to get classified as a distress well, this

to come into this Commission is entirely wrong at this hearing.
MR, PAYNE: ikam just trying to find out what the rule
actually provides. 1 didn't phrase it, he did, to try, I said,

I asked h1m if he implied to what Mr. Rainey sald either they

section or some kind of evidence it would be of no value., We got

to know what your rule providese.

~ MR. GIRAND: Mr. Payne, 1 don't want to be disrespectful

N -
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a PAGE 45
! [ MR, PAYNE: T am trying to find out what your witness
F ‘ I thinks it'means. |
- r MR. GIRAND: I think the opérator under the present test
H & 5 Lestified what he thinks he ought to do or shouldn't do. If the
: § Commission had determined that you have to do anything in regard

to the particular well to determine whether or not that well would

bs eligible for the relief granted by this rule, that is another

—
wel

matter. And if the rule is passed, we will have your interpreta-~

tion of our rule.

ha
B

v

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Girand, if it comes to that, and you get
into all these hassles what the rule actually provides, it seems

to me it is to.everybodys advantage to knit-ahead -of time what the
Y

rule covers and what conditions you have to meet before being

eligible.
MR. GIRAND:; I submit I don't think the rule is ambiguous

to ‘that extent., I don't know trLat you g0t too much jurisdiction

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE. In.

in here, that we prlmarlly agree on any particular engineering

hg
N .
§§ o problem as to the broper solution.
%
;g 3 ME. PAYNE: It doesn't matter %o @me if it is or not. I
I
< ; am trying to find out what the rule meant to him, .
(-4
H MR. GIRAND: Rephrase it and see how i% sounds the
s ;

second time,

Q  (By Mr. Payne) Mr. Watson, do you agree with Mr. Rainey

that it is implied in paragraph 1 of rule 16¢ that an operator

§ :
u
2




S
- B IR OTTR T

i

R F

T TR L T TR [T PR ey
< o ] o
t
o

s o <4 ! -

g rpft
ok Ak

E I T T

L

B e,
wa NRRVY ¥

o b L i i -
. i A i 5
& AT 2 e 2 L ¥ SRat?

RNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX|CO

A

A
§

DE

PHONE CH 3.66%91

PAGE 36

| that it 1s feasable that remadial work would be of no value or thaf

remedial work would cost so mueh it would make the well uneconomica

to operate?
A Yes, sir, I think I agree with that interpretation.
MR. PAYNE: Tkank you. |
MR. MORGAN: You understand we are providing a yard
stick for the determination of a distress well, that is all it
amounts to.

A

=3
Y

h

=

+ha+t
s =22%T

oo

t ig all it amounte tao

MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter.
CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Watson,:we have several exhibits hg;e. It appears
that this Watkins #2 never was restored to production, is that
right? T

A I didn*t hear you.

Q From this exhibit on the Watkins #2, it would appear it
wasntt restored to productién?

A -Hq, sir. it was net;

Q Your Jenkins #lrwas swabbed and restqred to production

and since being placed on production has averaged from 40 to 50

SR e R e T
TR T e S T R

-

1
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[ curtail your~ production because the production in the last five

PAGE 37

months in 1960 and the last five months of '59, nowhere compares
to production in 1953 or first six months o7 '59. To me that show+
what we have been talking about all the time, A well is curtailed
more than what they have been, you are going to lose production on
theme It is not a temporary thing, it is permanent.,

Q You feel that this rate of production after this well

wWas put back on is top capacity?

A Yes, sir, that is my opinion.

Qy ia your Legal #2 after being swabbed it has listed

250,300 MCF is that the capacity of that well?

A Yes, sir, it is.
Q  Your Eva Owens has never been Put back on production,
ecorrect?

A That was put in for one year and When We attempted to
put it back on production we were unable to get it to produce any

substantial amount of gas, and again Exhibit Number 7 shows what

it made the first four months of 1958 before it was shut-in.

Q You swabbed it in the mxddle of June and fooled around
with it until the 20th of June and never did get any production
from it?

A No, sir, that is the same condition as far as the

Jenkins is ooncerned. It is either: pumping or abandoned.

‘ma pnt in opemtion, the well was restored to opera.t.ion and since

' A e o
[ ] T

Q  The Dyer #3 was swabbed or something, it has a pump jack,|
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then has offered maybe 250 MCF per day, 18 that the aclity or

that well witlh its existing pump Jack?

A Yes, sir.
Q Mr. Watson, how many of these wells that you have these

these

exhibits on, how many of these five wells that we have

exhibits on would in your opinion be eligible for classification
as distressed wells?

Mi. GIRAND: Wwill all the figures be bound by this?

Q (By Mr. Nutter) 1In your opinion, would you classify
the Watkins #2 as a distress well?
A I think the Watkins is so0 far distressed it is through, -

there is no question about it,

HOW about the Jenkins #17

Jenkins #1, ves.

The Legal #27

‘close to it,
I see,

The Eva Owen #12

Yes; sir.

9

A

Q

A Not. at this time, it is géﬁéihg
Q

A

Q

The Dyer_#B?
A Since the pump jack, the Dyer #3 could get back the way

it was, with pump jack installation,

Q@ How about this SR Cooper #1 well, is there any particulan
problem 1nvolved with this well°

A Well, the only problem of that well at the Present time

Jtime it is= sh“'l"..-v- o5 &
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1
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you might have to blow it to the air or to get it to kick of I, but]

so far we have not found too much wrong with the well. I mean it 4-

K

Q Well, it was shut-in from the first of June until the

..

16th of June, then you just opened it it started pumping 259 MCF per

) " day. Did that involve some sort of working to establish the
b E g g production that is not mentioned on this préduction?

: " S

. r & Q Just opened the float?

3 a4 A That is right.

y fill [

vy
. >3

Q The Winningham #3 was shut-ir on the first and second of 2

June and opened up ¢n the third of June, it was also shut-in from

A Not at this time, ‘ ‘ i

S e P T R M i -l et s

the 1ith {o the 30th of June and then opened np on the 50th, Docs

that involve Just opening the well up and it flows?

41
R REPORTING S

A That weli is on pump jack.

Q So you just go turn on the pump jaok? '
A In order to‘get it to flow. |

Q After you turn the: pump Jack off will it keep flow1ng?

A No sir, it will produce approximately four hours after

you shut the pump jack down.

Q ‘Do you regard the Winningham #3 as a distress well?

HE = S N A o
DEARNLEY-MEIE

A Not und-~r the present conditions, no, sir.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Q If the word restore was placed in paragraph one of that

m™ale, would it be p0531b1e for vou to quallfy any of these wells

At LKL

- Loperator shows he hasJexerciged due dil;ggnee.and'usadfé;l féasab;g‘

£ H | as to distress wells? In other worc;s, the thing would read, ®The
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| meanc Te ialibaia She welllumbor O restore 1t to eondition.t
A Yes; sir, to restere any of tiwese wells to a producing

condition, Let me give you a little history on the Winningham or
the SR Cooper #1 both, they were veWworked, the Winnkngham #3 was

reworked sometime in t54 or '55 and made a gas well and as far as

I can see it %s in the same situation as the Dyer #3, the Legal #2,

and the Jenkins #1, maybe not quite as far along but is following
the same pattern. It doesn't seem to me that it would be advis-
able to spend the money to getyls i those other offsget wells
cless to the vieinity.

i

Q You have reworked the Winninahgi fjf

4 Tes, sir. It was worked in 1954 or 55,
Q Well, it is one of the wells you said wouldntt be g
distress‘well, S0 maybe the work-over kept it from being distressec

A | It*s a matter of time t1ill it will be. 'To me there is a

TIN
B

cycle, those wells they flow andhflowon.the free piston and then

n the pump jack, and eventually there will be plenty of water,

L™

‘MR, NUTTER: I believe that is all.
MB. PORTER: Any further questions?
| CROSS-EXAMINATION
3Y MR. PAYNE:
Q Mr;vwatson, you have utilized the partial relief, that
was to use the shut-in portion of an adjacent well so you would

have a deliverability in the calculation of your allouable?

A Oh, you are speaking of the OLsen 0il wells now. Héli;.,"
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| the deliverability and deliverability test was run, we went along |

with the shut-in pressure for 72-hours on our particular wells,

I don't know whether that was a case from the Jal 0il Company or
not., Something else I don't know, therc arc certain cases, when
you take a high shut-in pressure on those cases you are going to
reduce your deliverability by taking a righer shut-in pressure than

the lower one.
Q You are going to have some deliverability to the well,
however, which you don't have? 1 was wondering if' you go through

this proceeding so you can get the allowable up on these wells by

taking a high shut-in pressure oii ain adjacent well which dees not
have a water problem?
A Why not vake the lowest pressure?
Q That would give an undué advantage to the operator?
A You are fighting a loss. For examﬁle, production, we g

are not making cnough oil to run the pump the”way it is.

Q That again is the problem of interpretation, Mr. Girand
shows under‘lb of 16C, the operator shows it is uneconomicaliy
feasable to utilize mechanical aids to maintain the well on
production. Where would you show this in regard to reserve or as
opposed to the monies that have to be spenﬁyto put in this
mechanical aid to recover reserves? o

A Not necessarily, I have to take the allowable that you

were receiving currently and figure out how many months, years or

whatever it would take in order to pay hack the cost 6f'the pump
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[ Jack installation.

Q And also take into consideration Low long the well would

produce after putting in the installation?

| S G

a . A Yes, sir.
E ¥
5 - Q Thank you.
: b o 8 CROSS~EXAMINATION
k g "~ BY MR. UTZ:
: b g S Q Mr. Dewey, at this time on these seven wells that you
-~ ik X
have given ug exhihits, are there deliverability tests?
oy o P . L. ‘ : -

A Again:: I spsak for Olsen 0il Company, not on the SR

A

“000per or Winningham #3, I am not qualified to say on Jal 0il

Pty
w
QO
<
e~
& Company, I don't know. ;
% Q Which are Olsen and which are Jal?
RS A SR Cooper #1, Winningham are Olsen oil wells.
X |
: E Q You are speaking for Olsen 0117
§ A I hope I am.
S N Q Do either of these wells have ‘deliverability tests?
. MR. GIRAND: If the Commission -~
<
o E A Not to my knowledge.
= MR. GIRAND: V’What effect does this heairring have as to

whether or not deliverability is paying our pool checks. This is

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

& hearing on rules, not to whether --

-~ allowadles.

=i, GIRARD: We are seeking a rule.

i
@f, ] MR, UTZ: I submit that it makes a lot of difference in
i
i
b
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- MR. PAYNE: 1If you got the allowable up on these rules

—

by increases in deliverability, then perhaps they wouldn't have to

\» {‘: be classified as distress wells.

: " ] MR. GIRAND: Get the allowables up on these wells, we
: a g have knocked on these doors twice. You never would let us unite
i (F: § on adjacent wells to get a deliverability. You said open tliem up
f " and let's see what happens, that looked better than shutting them

——
T,

in and running a 24-hour test on top of them. Well now if you

LSad o
A g

want us to do right then, we are kind of interested in seeing

whethe: or not if the Commiseion wants to set up a rule, regulation

.-_‘...w,,r
.
I R ) N

by where operators as well consider ycurself to be producing in

TR

Ciand naving wells oi our kind and wilil nave a iarge awouni oi

-t
o i

trouble, they can go too and ask for a relief, and where the
Commission will have the background to grant ite.

ME. MORGAN: All we are after is giving these a dry run
to see what the effects are. If the rules are applied as they are

‘prcposed, at least lets wait and see.

MR, GIRAND: Mr. Commissioner, I don't intend to be

‘The only thing I am considering

e
$
1]
g ¢)
(43
Pd
(4]
i3}
[
[}
QO
L ]

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPOR’?TING SERVICE, Inc.
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is I came up here to support a rule regardless of our wells, our

exhibits here, primarily two through seven, were in response to

the letter from this Commission asking certain information.

- MR. PORTER: Granting certain relief?

“R. GIRAND: During a limited period of time I tried to

- | tie it in with the regard we made in the previous case to try to |
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vdelivenability. Do you have any further questions?

BY MR, UTZ:
Q Mr. Watson, are you familiar with the operation of

these rules?

! L PAGE

have a full picture before this Commlssion, to what ‘We are doi doing, ]
The Commission had the chance to look at our operations over a
period of better than a year now and they are hearing all we
wanted to do, and all we came frankly prepared to do was say here
to the Commission we think that it is a good limit to our amend-
ment to our present rule, the operators can live on it, The
Commission has to face it Soon or lose a lot of reserves, ancd we
think under the present rule and that wells making:water, gas

wells making water, that to shut them in brings back unwanted and

that a. well as the other exhibits tiat we have offered, If my
elients have faiied in filing Something or haven't taken some
tests, I see no need to single us out against the other operators
in New Mexico. |

| MR. MORGAN: The wells are not on trial, the results

are on trial.

MR. GIRAND: The deliverability as such is not a part of
these rules, o : . . : .
MR. PORTER: Mr. Girand, the Commissiog will sustain

your objectlon to the question Just asked by Mr. Utz about the
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Q Do you know if any other operators, offset operators and
operators in the near vieinity have these rules and have water
problems such as yours?

A Yes, 8ir.

Q Have they been able to do anything about 1it?

A Well, at the present time I mean the things ére affected,
have a free piston. . ‘

MR. PORTER: We will adjourn until 9:00 A.M. tomorrow.

(Whereupon the hearing was adjourned until 9:00 A.M.

on July 14, 1960.)
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. The. Commission®will contimue with cazc 2024, I Lelie

area.

PAGE 46

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
MABRY HALL
Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 14, 1960
SECOND DAY HEARING

REGULAR KEARING

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
V& M. Waitson
was on the stand, Mr. Dewey as Mr. Utz calls him. Mr. Utz, i
believe you were questioning Mr. Watson at the end of the
‘sessioﬁ }éétérdﬁi;“ -
MR, UTZ: Yes, sir, I was.

BY MR, UTZ: |

Q Mr. Dewey, I believe'just before we ﬁdjéurhed yesterday
we touched on the fact you were quite familiar with the activities
in this immediate area of wells you have water problems on, is thay -
correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know of any other operators in this immediate

.

area that has water preblgmé suoh as yours?
A Well;}théy donji seem to be quite as serious as ours.
The offset operators on the Winningham lease and the Jenkins,
they are operating on the free piston, and that was testified to
in case one at the same time that 1778 and 1779 were taken and

they testified to the fact they were having water problems in the
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T Q Do you know of " any of these operators in this area that~]

have heen able to take care of their water problems by reworking,
been able to produee the wells without free pistons, pump jacks

and so forth?

A I don't believe there has been any rework on the wells

offsettlng the wells right in the Jal area around the town site

of Jal where most of thiese wells are, Shell reworked a well in

the vicinity of the Watkins #2.

Q  Did Jal #ork in this vicinity take care of their

water problems?

A I am not sure about the Humble well, I believe it was
in a little farther north from the 2 W& are speaking of.

Q The Commissionts records show that some of the operators

have been able to take care of their remedial work. You would not
disagree with the Commissionts records, would you?
A NO, Sjro

MR, UTZ: I believe that ig all.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions? Mr. Payne.

qQ Mr. Watson, as I understand your pProposed ruie it
wouldn't actually be o exempt the wells from proration ag such,
rather it would be to allow the wells to produce whatever they had
to produce to keep the water?

That is correct.
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wells for that six) months périog.r

B RS AR Y

o
: [ answer to Mr. Nutter?s gquestions vesterday, do you have any figured
[£H .
i .| as to how much production would be necessary to accomplish this?
‘ f‘ A No, sir, not at the present time.
f' _ Q Do you have any kind of range, an estimate?
: A You mean by figures, the amount of gas that would be
g S § produced?
. wg N Q The amount of gas that would have to be produced to keen
R f
Z P & the water unloaded from the wells.
C b =~
-- x v’ A In this area the amount of gas as we have shown it, has i
K P te be at a maximum rate of production to keep the water off of
C O ‘
X g E ‘these particular wells.
- A E E’ .Q it is maximum rate of production in a sense. How much
K ;;u - Q - ’ e . FORRRY .’ S
= 2, does it comé to, have you [igured that out?
< l'.xJ .
I s A Ne, sive
l = Q 1 see
g E *
I I = A You mean dollar-wise or --
g | : Q  MCF of gas to --
o e ! < . MR. PORTER: Would that be shown on Exhibit 72
b e _ ‘ ‘ ,
?' ; l ;g ? MR. PAYNE: You worked that seven showing the total pro-
l "y [ductlon during the months shown as to allowable you got to the
4
¢ $ |Winningham?
: '
< A Yes, sir. If I understand your question correctly here
- I on the Olsen 0il Winningham #3 and SR Cooper #l, I took the last
e i | six months of 1959 and totaled the allowable for these particular
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beriod of time g0 that is the maximum productian that we ecan expecd

trom those wellg. Now, in o.der to establish the comparison we

§
<
f
Q.
o
@
]
ju
8
E:
]
ﬁ\"
(o]
o+
e
(4]
3
4]
(4]
]

and I took the daily Production times, the 18, day proration perio

and come up wigh 95.404 Mo,

duction for thisg Six monthe

Produce continuously. And the 1959 allowable for g comparable six

December w22 22,305, whnich w

MCF.

it rould be an estimate or the pro-

: R R~
1 | —
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Cenough I assume it probably would.

_than a non-marginal well of like sgize.

PAGE 50

adequate to take oare of vour Qaterhﬁfhél S, use the acreage
factor, you assign a deliverabllltj factor which is ag high as any
such deliverability\facbors of comparable size units in the pooly

A Now, do vou mean take deliverability -

Q You have a %0-acre, I think it is the Watkinsg?

A Yes.

Q@  Take the highest deliverability on a 40-acre in the Jal
Pool and use your same acreage factor, Would that allowable be
suificient to allow these wells to keep the water dOWn?

A I don't have the figures before me, but as far as the

vop for hO-acres in the Jal Pool 1s concerned, if it were high

Q Weil -
MR. PORTER: What does the size of the units have to do
with deliverability?
MR, UTZ; knowing and using the‘acreage factor you got

oW .

I

'MR. PORTER: Deliverability for the highest one? f

Q (By Mr. Utz) So that no well would be produelng more

A The only way I ecan answer that is to go through the
proration to see what the deliverability for 40-acres would be.

Q So you would have a hazard on the 160 aere unlt?

deliverabilities in there, seven

_that would if through’ delivenabli
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factors, and I am sure it would taps’ care of it.,

o= :
Sk Q Trat is what I wag perhaps assuming, that if the
. g: Commission sees fit to adopt a rule along these lines whether it
‘ r. = would be feasable to have a provision in there that no distress
g g well would produce more than a tuou~narginal well with the same
g b
i E S % amount of acreage dedicated to it?
, i 8 ° '
- — . R
E N A Are you talking about a maximum production for 1607
;jr S Q Yes, sir, whatever is dedicateq to the well. In other
by _~
. ja'd words, you assign a false deliverability?
PR |
£ ) A Yes, sir,
S .
= Q Your working on straight acreage?
s A wWell, at ‘¢he Eresent time I would 862 no cbjection to
& e "
CQ~< that along those lines, and 1 assume that it wanld taka eave of
>~ N
—y
N . ;
=~ ’ the situation because these wells are Just, none of then are makingl
]
ﬁ muck, very little more than what the allowable a day is, so if you
= -
g increased the dellverabllity eéven say to 1 miilion a day the
ES allewable would be tnough to take care of Llie production, leave
~ )
=, o them on continuous, |
= o , : ‘ 1
- % - ’ . - . T : .
;:]: T g 4 am trying to explore aii aspects of thig problem,
x , s
z .
Q @ thank you.
& .
&« i B
3 MR. PORTER: Anyone else have g question?
L") “ .
<

MR. GIRAND: May I ask Mr. Payne a ques.ion, please?’

MR. PORTER: Do you want to put him under oath?

MR. GIRAND: Yes. siv,

”,
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TN

P

|
|

|

“happened in regard to the encroachment of water into these two

Q Mr. Pé?ﬁé your last question of Mr“Wthég“;ﬁa"dcdllnv
with delive: rability, you were meaning to deal with total volume
of pas prodiatiaon?

A That is éorreet, sir?

Q@  Regardless of how you arrived at deliverability or

‘otherwisge?

A I was wondering if it would be feasabhle ASsuming itie
Commissiéh ﬁent to some rule like thig to have a provision in
there that g distressed well would not produce more than a non-
marginal well with the Same acreage dedicated to it.

MR. GIRAND: That is what I thought you were driving

REDIHEGE BXAMINATION

Mr. Watson, you testified yesterday afternoon to the
extent that the SR Cooper well and the Winningham well were at
the present tlme partially controllable due to the mannor in whileh

they were being produced. I will ask yg uxat; if anythlng, has

gat..ww,w Ve
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PACE 53
I Q Basing your answer to your knowledge of the Jalmat Pool |

and particularly of the wells whem s the water is encroaching on
the gas wells within the pool and after having reviewed the pro-

offered by the E1 Paso Natural Gas Company to

/4]

posed anendment
rule 1670, is it your opinion that <he rule ié workable and will
be beneficial to the operators to prevent waste?

A Yes; sir,

MR. GIRAND: That is all.

was called to several wells on more than one Occasion,‘l believe
you said were watered out completely in succeeding weeks, have any
of these wells been restored to production, they probably show on
the exhibits?

MR. GIRAND: Exhibit 7 shows, but the Watkins #2 is
definitely finished, that is the possibilities there were explored

and it only obtained an increase in water so far as production is

concerned.
Q The Watkins was not restorsd to production?
A No, sir.

Q The Apola?
A The Apola has not been restored and the Eva Owens at the
present time is unable to produce.

Q But you haven't given up on it?

A No, sir. And i‘he Jenkins #l is in pretty sad state

MR. PORTER: Mr. Watson, in your testimony your attentior

L%_%__________._J
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M. PORTER: Ne further Questions, T

production?

A I’ am sure that ig true. There is some eéncroachment
throughout thae Area

Q While the area well ig ‘shut-in or Producing,

The witness may be

\

MA, PORTER: Any other questions?

excused.
(Witness excused,)
MR. GIRAND: At this time we would like to oprgp
Applicanttg Exhibits 8 and 9.
MR. PORTER; Without objectibn Exhibits 8 ang 9 ﬁill be °
admitted,
MR, GIRAﬂD: If the Commissiop Please, in connection

With this application copies of the Proposed rule ag covered by
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T PAGE 5%
' [ proposed change 'b"ﬁmijéiiéfi‘ffdi‘"'Ei{é’ Husky A$7 “’5555;"5])}‘,‘“.&’1571’1owe ]
" R

! ] Pfitchard 0il Comrany, Western States Petroleum Company, Albert

Cackle, €. H, Limbs, and w,. p, Prentiss,

—~—~——

if the Comnission please, on the evidence given by Mr, Rainey

3
P r——
[

yesterday he made a reference that the proposed change on rule 154

dealt with the dellverablllty. I belleve in checking the order

PHONE cH 3.6691

Inc.

L

] 1670 I find that 154 dzais with over production, As‘along that

ey n it '
y
's

time. If the Commission please, the Applicantgs rSeoime nd that}thi

LT e 2 e
o ‘

Commission consider the proposed rule changes ag submitted by the

PORTING SERy ICE

l El Paﬂo Natural Gas Company in their exhibit 1 ag amended by ‘Mr,

Y
'

" e
MEIER RE

Appliecants. “The rules are praetically identical with the ex-

ception of a few minor changes,

MR. PORTER: Does ‘that conclude your testimony? Dces

gs ényone else wish to Present testimony in this case? '
)
gg . KLLLAHIN - Jason Kellahin, Contlnental 0i1 Company
e g ! We have one wis. €38, Mr. V. T. Lyon. :
I .
" (Witness sworn., )
5 VICTOR T. LyoON
: |
< .

?mx s ¥

.



By whom are you employed and what position, Mr. Lyon?

By Continental 0il Company as Distriect Engineer, located

in Eunice., New Mexico.

PHONE CH 3.6691

Q Now, iu your distriet in New Mexico, do you have juris-

diction as district engineer over the Jalmat Gas Pool?

E. Inc.

r
(-

:l 'Yes, sir.
Q Are you familiar with the Jalmat Gas Pool?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you previously testified before this Commission as
Petroleum Engineer and had your qualifications received?

A Yes, sir,

EPORTING SERVI

)
L

Q Are the witness' qualifications acceptable?
MR. PORTER: Yes, sir. |
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Lyon, have you made a study of
proposed rule change which has been submitted in case 2014?

A Yes, I have.

And subsequent to the commancement of this“hearing have

i i

A
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Siudy of ihe proposed rule as submitted by a witness
El Paso Natural Gas Company?
A I have studied to some extent, but not to the same extent

that T had the original proposed rules.

Q In connection with' that study did you reach a conclusion

|_as tc the effact of ths sronosed rule change?

- P O WA 3 8 v s o
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PAGF 57
[ a7 Yes. sir.
Q Would you state what conclusicns you were able to draw

from your study?

A Well, in the first place I believe that the proposed

rules are contrary to good conservation practice., I think that

i1

(’)
-

good conservation practice calls foi the treatm ment of wells

the fair and equitable manner and I belleve that the preoposed ruled
will give an advantage to certain wells and I believe this is

ilmproper. In my opinion no well should be given a greater allow-

able than its neighbor. And the only time that a well should be

exempted from the standard pool wide rule is when the well is

unable to produce the allowable, in Whleh case the allowable is

ineffectlve anyway. I do not mean to imply that under extenuating

circumstances a well may not be given time to be explored on the

temporary basis, but I do believe that any time such unusual

treatment 1s granted there should be provisions in the order for a
dlrectlve of the Commission whereby the well would be restored to
a balance wltn its neighbors. 1In regard to the requirements for
classiflcat‘on of distressed wells I would like to make some
comnents. The first requirement of the original proposal 1s,*hat

\

the well should be driving into the low-~pressure dry gas line. s

Mr. Rainey p01nted out, it is unforturate that thesge low-pressure

qualiily lor azsnress wells cla531fication. COnsequently

loeasfa .-
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| The second requirement is that the "b}éii"ﬁﬁi;'E’“g? throngh gome
| artificial means < make water in some manner, for example it
becomes logged off within 72~hours if it is shut-in, such that it
requires swabbing to retain production. In my opinion such wells
probably need remedial work done on them and this proposal is
encouraging operators to delay remedial work which should e
performed. - The rules also provideuéhe operator a double benefit
by delaying such remedial worke. First he doesn't spend the money
that is required to perform the remedial work and in the second
place he is completely exempted from allowébles. And when one of
the staff members asked Mr. Rainey yesterday if the proposals
would not encourage sloppy operations and he said, ®that it would
not", in my opinion it‘;hcdufages juSt as sloppy operations as
the Commission will stand for. The third requirement is that all
available acreage has been dedicated to the well and this is
probably a good idea whether there is a single well in the large
track, it is even better for a single well on‘the small tract.
Where there i3 several welis on the gcneral lease, I am a little
bit confused as to how the thing would operate. It could be that
the operator would be required to reallocate acreage to. the weak
well from wells which have a higher deliverability, such that the
allowable for the lease would be reduced and thus would jeopardize
the operator's competitive position. On the other hand, the

aneratar mayv he ahle to 2llceonts adAiticual acrevage GO wells With

| larger deliverability, reducing the a > Weak weld, winich
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eXemption from testing,
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O-acre tract, and under thege rules
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R ! , [ are correct. One iz that iFf those reserves aie Liece, Lien the |
iw expense of porforming remedield work is certainly Justified, and
f' 2, I just don't believe that any large propbrtion nf these
. r 2 regerves will be recovered unless that water is shut off or at
G é least effectively curtailed,
F S § \ Q You state in your opinion remedial work would be
F ’ E ~ S‘l beneficial to all of you. Has thgre been any remediai work in the
% o “ r §) area of other wellS? -
E ’ | ! é A Some remedial work has aiready been performed of
E o ﬂ S) Applicants wells.
I v '
r _5,‘ g % (Whereupoen, Cont?r}entgl's Exhibit 1
3 - po _ was marked for identification.)
' - e ? ﬂ g Q Referring you to what has been marked as Exhibit Number
‘ % 1, would you state whai ihat is designed to show, Mr. Lyon?
o A- Exhibit 1 is a cross section showing 4 wells, the‘
5 Phillips Petroleum Company, Woolworth #12, Jal 0il Company, Shell
E 011, State #1, and Humble Harrison #l. That is (r’e"ading the wells
E from left to right. The exhibit shows a trace o:f.‘ the logs on ‘
" iE_ g these wellis, the complevion data and somé 0." the work that has beer
g ; dbne on the wells. Before I proceed further, I might mention that
:-; | on the Jal 0il Company's Watkins #2 the information we had as of
% the time it was made up showed that it was perforated only 429&-0 to
2952 and we have subsequently learned there is additionai perfor-
ation in this well, and I do not have the exact perforations, ther
are additional perforations. On the left hand side of ‘ﬁhe Exhibit ] -
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the ﬁﬁfiifbgm?é£f6iéﬁm Woolworth ﬁlz is SHOWn, it was oriﬂlnallv o
completzd in 1935 at a depth of 3490, a 7 inch casing was set at
3461 and it was comﬁleted as an oil wello In 1939 it was per-
forated at 3321 to 24 as advertised and it was reccompleted as a
gas well. In 1947 additional perforations were nade in the Yates
and the well is produging today at small gas volumes, but so far

»

- . A
13 v

To) walere The uexi well
Jal 0il Company Watkins #2, as it is stated the information is
incompleté on yhe cross section but as I understand it is a.
serious water producer. The next well is Shell 0il State #1
which was originally completed in 1953, through open hole 1nter-
vals from 2636 to 2942, It was plugged back to 28hh‘to eliminate-
waler. Tne well was Iracked in April of thisg yéar with 20,000
gallons and its succeeded in eliminating the water and inereasing
the deliverability considerably. The déliverability was increased
from 510 to 7,900, and the well is producing virtually water free.

The next well is the Humble Harrison #1 which was originally

completed in 1955 as an cil well, was iecompleted for gas in 19,3
by perforating 3140 to 3230, and has had remedial work done on it
at successive times, one in 1944, one in 148 and again in 1956,
And the operatcrs were successful in shuttiﬁg off watsr and com-

pleting the well as a commercial gas well, but we do not intend

to the Commiss.on or Jal 0il Company what should ve done with thei+‘

wells. All we intend -- other operators have been succeedxnz in

=

el

_‘l
i
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‘entirely reasonable and the ‘Applicant ean -4y the zams Chifigs
Q  Mr. Lyon, in referring to the exhibit again, do those

wells compare structurally in the area involved in this

application?

A The Humble Harrison # is structurally.companable to

Jal 041 Watking 71, and Shell 0il Well is about 100 feet higher
than the Phillips well, it is considarably lower,

Q Would you have prepared another cross section?

A Yes, sir.-

Q Would you have the Reporter mark it as Continental

Exhibit Number 2 for identification?

(Whereupon, the cross seetlon was
marked Continental's BXitbit [Ho. 2
for identification.)

to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 2,

»]
.0,

t

would you discuss that exhibit, please?

A Yes, sir. Exhibit No. 2 is a cross section showing two
wells, the well on the left the Jal Qil Company Dyer #3 and the

"e‘l on thes Gulf thefArnctt Ramsey. believe it was number 1,

thesge wells are at comparable structural locatlons. The Jal Dyer

#3 was completed open hole with the casing set at 2792, total |

depth is 2977. The Gulf well has the casing set at 3194, the well
has been plugged back into the casing so that the entire produeing
1nterva1 is producing through perforatzons in the casing. This

“well is produL;ng within the same interval and some additiona1

| in&e al too from which the Jal uall is producing and it is

3
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produ’é_i}ig"i?i}?iiuéi”iy"&a‘t'e'r' free. e think the reason it is water B
free is because it is producing through selected perforated
intervals.,

Q rave you made a study of the wells which are operated
by Continental 0il Company in the Jal Pool?

A Yes, sir. ‘

4 Q Taking into consideration the possible effect upon theae
wells of the propoéed rule? \

A Yes, sir. I thought it might Be interesting for the‘
Commission to see the possible magnitude of this thing,.and after
making a study of fhe wells operated by céntinental, which is
about 15% of fhe pool, I came to the éonclusion that apprdxi@#tely
25% of them would be eligible for distress well classification
within the next five Years. Cn assuming that other operators from
the pool would have approximately the same 2xperience as Continen-
tal, and it isn't incbnceivab;e that 25% of the wells in the Jal
Pool woﬁld be eiigible for distressed vell classification. I have
aiso made a comparison of the allowable that Jal and Olsen 0il
wells would receive and their deiiverability at 100" pounds, since
that is approximately the allowable that they would receive as
distressed'wells, the amount of gas they could deliver into a
100 pound lire. The Jal 0il Company Dyer #3 has, I might méntion

here too that these allowables are éalculated on the basis of the

pool allowable for the past year and determining average factors

__into whiech theiacreagg and?aeliverability4hgﬁg_hggn_inagzguungL___




arrive at the average allowable over a yearly period, the Dyer #3
would have an allowable of 180 MCF a day and deliverability of
30, The Legal #2 would have an allowable of 233 and deliverability

of 938. The Watkins #2 an allowable of 46 and deliverability at

TR TE TE "E M

100 pounds at 439. The Olsen Cooper #1 an allowable of 17k and a

PHONE CH 3-6691

deliverability of 1,438. The Cooper B2 an. allowable of 275. a
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deliverabiliity of 1,029. The Winningham #3 an allowable of 328 and

=2

deliverability of 65h. Adding up the allowables and comparing thei

to the sum of the deliverability it appears that these wells would

be producing at approximately four times the allowable rate. Now,
if 25% of the pool were given an allowable four times their allow-

able. it is obvicus they are going to take 2 laree nergentage ¢

=0

.
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LS DR o e

the market and the non-marginal wells would be squeezed out-

Q Would you summarizé your conclusions, Mr. Lyon, as to
the effect of this proposed rule changé?

A Yes, sir. 1 believe that the:proposed rules encourages
operators to delay repairs needed on gas Wells. It also allows
them to profit by such delay. We believe this is contrary to good

conservation practices and would cause rather than prevent waste.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

The effect of the proposal to eliminate acre reserves, every other

’factor, is the factor in the allocatiqn formula, for it would

permit producing rates without regard to recoverable gas in place , ,,;

and consequently would violate correlative rightss And also the

pronosal would very likely result in such a large pron#t;bn from
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proration in

the pool altogethere.

Q Do you have any recommendations to make in regard to
the proposed rule?
A Yes, sir. 1In the interest of preventing waste, pro-

BY MR. GIRAND:

tecting correlative rights, and preserving orderly gas proration
in the Jal Pdo—l, vie strongly recommend this proposal be denied.
Q ¥r. Lyon, were Exhibits 1 and 2 prepared by you or
under your direct supervisién? |
A Yes, sir.
Q At this time we wovld like to offer Exhibits 1 and 2.
MR. PORTER: Without objection 1 and 2 will be received.
MR. GIRANDs We would like to hold :the introduction of
the exhibits until after cross-examination.
MR. KELLAHIN: We have no objection to thate.
MR, PORTER: Mr. Kellahin, would you offer your exhibits
after cross examination?
MR. KELLAEIN: They have been offered, the Commission
can then make its ruling.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Girand.
CROSS-EXAMINATION

Q Mr. Lyon, in October the Continental 0il Company had

some help in regard as requested relief from some wells for the

method of production, did they not? u
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At that time 1% Was possibie they noeded some relief, |
And some‘help from shut-in wells?
Yes, sir.
Q what is the reliet Continental 0il asked for in regard
to the encroachment of water on those wells?

A We asked and were permitted to make up over production

at produecing rates equal to 50% of the current allowable.

¢ Didn't Continmental Oil at that time take the position if
their wells were required £o he shut-in théy would suffer material
loss?

A Yés,\sir.

Q Now, ir connection with those wells what rework or
remedial work has Continental done since that time?

A 1 don't recall right now the exact wells ianlved, there
may hava ﬁhmé tubhing - run in some.

Q You don't know?

A Not right now.

Q And at thgfpresent“time what is the position of Continend
tal 0il Company i regard to remedial work nn\any'cf ths wolls
they have making water in the Jal Pool? |

A When the water is serious enough’ we normally recommend
that the water be shut off.

Q All right. Now, in that connection, what have you done?

A Well,AI am. not sure. I will have to check my records.

Now, Mr. Lvon, ie it vour gpiniou remedial workK in every |
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: I A No, it isn't our well,

PAGE 67
Tlustance 18 8 sueeessy T T e
| A Unfortunately it isnit,
Q And it is more or less in the game navtt')re Just like

drilling another hole, isn't it?

A That is right. |

Q Directing your attention to your Exhibit Number 1, Mr.
Lyons -

A Tes, sir.

Q == you have cross sections in regard to three wélls, do
you not, the Phillips Petroleum 0il, The Jal Watkins #2, Shell
State #1, and the Humble Harrison #1.

A Four wells.

Q Four Wells. Now, the Shell State which you testified to
is a much higher well struc’c.urally than the Watkins }‘2 or the
Humble Harrison #1?

A Approximate.'!.y 100 feet higher,

Q And in directir_zg your attention to the'Humble“Oil
Harrison #1, 1 note you haie in yoﬁr notes there that the potentia]
is}203"irtith 20. Did you calcﬁlate Just BS&W and that amounted to
barrel-wise? |

A The information that we have received since this was
prepared, this was the initial completion, and since that time the
water has almost ceased (entirely.

Q But you don't Vnow that of your own knowledge?

5,21";, L] e B
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: i‘ " @ Then the information shown herc is the information thab |
o you testified to as being correct information in preparing this
f‘ exhibit?
. " 5 A Yes, sir,
H g Q Getting back to my question, can you give the Commission
;j‘ b § some idea as to the volume of water represented by 20% of .BS&-,W
o

,_.
.

on that type of production?

S SR R

A I don't know exactiy what this 20% involves, 'except that

I presume they were producing fluid with the gas, 20% of which was

’
]
il l

BS&W and thé.t the fluid they were producing was primarily load oil,

d

So I have nothing to compare it with.

-

N T e e ye o e
e el A Y N i T

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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__‘ N E Q Ordirarily you don't clasgify load oil as BS&W do you,
. B :  Mr. Lyon?
‘ g ; A No.
i N '
i ! Q It stains?
l A That is true, given on here as to what the total fluid
.. was,
I Q Except it was 20% of it, whatever it produced out of the
i .1 hole?
a It might have besn one barrel. ‘

Q Mr. Lyon, you have testified that you are familiar with

g T
N

the Jalmat Pool area, generally speaking, and you know of your own

[

knoﬁiedge‘ any 'mijnbgr oif wells that are making water at this time,

is that ‘eorrect?

A That is irue.

1 Yy P & . [
i LR ik g
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rﬁﬁtwmwammw~i§5'v that "wproblem that will éontinually gvdw and
become more severe?

A Yes, sir.

Q Before the pool is completed?

A Yes, sir.

Q Assume that the Commission does adopt a rule giving some
relief to distressed wells over making such a determina idn, it 15
not your position that the Commission will allow abuses such
you fear in your testimony?

A There is nothing in your proposed rules that would
vent it.

Q There is nothing in any rule that I know that will
actually prevent it, it will only penalize for breaking.

\A Well, in\the normal course of events as under the present
rules, the well is given an allowable when it is six times over
produced, the Commission requires it be shut-in,

Q Mr. Lyon, connected with Continental 0il and by appearing
here before éhe COmmission whenever an abuse or irregularity come
to the éttention of the Commission in regard to any
hasn't this Commission taken steps to correct such abuse?

A ‘I think they should. |

Q  Couldn't that Commission still perform under a ‘rule or

any rule and protect the offset opexators?

v

A That is true. I think they exercise better judgment if

FL T O
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Q fﬁwgiﬁéfﬂﬁafaé, it is Just your theory that if ‘the “well |
is making water to such an extent that in order to relieve it of
the water you would bring it about by over production, that then
the operator would either have to spend large sums of money to
olug the well?

A I think that an operator wouid do S0.

Q Is that your teétimény, and will that be the position of
Continental 0il Company on their well?

A So far as ok & <“ﬂe11‘is an individual problem,
and I think that these things could be handled as individual
prdblems, rather thah in the general classification.

Q Let's assume just for the purpose of your testimony here
that the Commission has taken a posifion they have no rule, back-
ground to afford interval relief of wells that are making large
volumes of water, and in order to. keep the water off -- the waﬁef
has to be artificially lifted somewhat, either by free piston,
pump jack, in order to keep it where it can buck a line. The well
then produces more than the allowablé that has been given because
it fails to meet a delivérability teétf m that the Com-
mission do2sn't have that authority uﬁder the present rules, then
it is your opinicn that the Commission should not even have any
order to fall back on where the épplicant could come in and show,
assuming that he could show what he asked for, and the well and

how it eould be handlsd under a distress ba31s, or do you want

the Commission to say we have no rule, we can take no action.
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I am not sure —]

A i}mihé”dSMﬁiééibﬁwéEééhViwﬁéGE‘ény rule .

what the situation would be, Mr, Girand, if you have g problem,

! I am sure the Commission will listen to you,

|

Q Let's take this Commission by statute to prevent waste,
Now, I will take a well performing, just for instance that it was
performing, in sueh 4 manner that during that 12 month périod, de~
Termination of the Order 976 and the deliverability that the wells
were capable then of producing, more than the marginal allowable,
it was Producing engugsh 8as during that period of time
classified to be changed, Now, the well shut-in causes it to
become over produced due to the re-allocating of the allowable,
then when it ﬁas opened up it was incapable of making anywhere
near the same amount of gas that it made immediately before it was
shut~in. Now, as a practical matter,;the gas that was underlying
that practieal well has migfated sbmewhere else, hasn't it?

4 I don't know. :
Q It is not there.any more?

A Eventually it cantt get into tha well bore.

Q Just what favorabie Position do you think a distfessed
well had, well operator would have, you missed by reason of this
order? | |

A- By being allbwéd to produce at capacity.

Q Have you made any calculations, yoﬁ*heard éhe testimony

in regard to tha Cosper anad i winningham at what they were able

he fu did ydn not?
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PAGE 72 .
A I iooked at your deljverability tests and calculated
what the rate was and then calculated what your wells could
produce.,

Q wWhat do your deliverability tests show, Mr. Lyont

A Cn whick wells?

Q Say on the Winﬂingham.

A Showed a deliverability of 65N MCF.

Q Was thaﬁ taken from that particular well?

; A It was taken from the deliverability test filed for that

well.

Q What did Sk Cooper show, the deliverability? Cooper #1,
SR Cooper #1. |

A All I have here is Coopef, I don't know if itts SR or
dontt -~ |

Q You know there is SR and Cooper #l, don't you?

A You just told me. | |

Q Well now, Mr. Lyon, in making this exhibit here and in

furnishing your testimony, you want to be fair with this Commissio

P

dontt you?

A Yes, sir.

Q And in looking over our property'and our wells you‘
noticed the application we were talking about, the SR Cooper #1,
did you not?

A The Cooper Lhal was listed on the letter from the

5,

|_Commission datad May 16th.
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Q  That is the SR Cooper.

A That is the one, that is the one this is.

Q What does the deliverability test show on that?

A The deliverability of 1,.38 MCF a day, that is at 100
pounds.

Q  And wﬁen was that deliverability test, what was the date
of that deliverability test, do you know?

A I didntt take that informatibn’dOWn, it was the one
taken tnis §ear.

Q You are familiar with the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission's southgast gas profation schedule, are you not?

A Yés, sir. ~

Q I direct your attention to page numberu32 and where thLe
SR Cooper is shown, and ask you what is the deliverability test
shown on the pforation test?

A Is this SR CooPer'in Sécpion 23 or SR Cooper #1 in
Section 11? |

Q That is, state, where the SR Cooper is there.

A There is two number onese.

Q Is that SR Cooper involved in this here {indicating),
this one is number one, unit FF, H unit on eleven, as far as I
know, they are Cooper #l.

A Will you tell me which well you are referring to?

Q You just give the deliverability-of both of them.
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Shui=in pressure. Do ¢ one iii Section 1l has éAdellverabllxty of
587 at 80% of shut-in pressure, the deliverability are 100 pounds.
MR. PAYNE: I think in order to clear up the record we

ought to state the SR Cooper well #1, which is involved in this

hearing, the SR Cooper which is in Section 23,

A Thank you.

Q (By Mr. Girand) That is the well that sioaw 121 deliver—
ability?

A That was.,

8] Mr. Lyon, when did you learn that the Watkins #2 had
some remedial work done on that?

A This morning.

Q@  You have made no check to the Conservation Office at
Hobbs to see what had been done, what work?

A No; sir.

Q At the time you made this Exhibit No. 17

A No, sir.

Q Just one further Question, is it your testimeny in the
opinion of the Continental 0il Company that an order‘authorizing

rellef of any operator regardless of who it may be that they are

not eapable of granting an exception without entirelv destroyving
the industry?

A No, sir,

Q Then if a rule were adopted, whether it is one proposed d

r

e
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for troatmont with wWolls maling water, that is gas wells making
water, and where anyone had a right to object and put on their
particular proof, whatever it may be as to the feasability of
granting the application or not, dontt you feel that all operators
would be safeguarded againsf any malfeasance of the Commission?

A I am sure the Commission is not-going to destroy gas

proration in this pool.

{ I ask the Commission that the answer be stricken. It is
your opinion this Commission cannot in an orderly manner handle
the proration of gas?

! A I think thé Commission is doing so now.

Q If the Commission adopts a rule or any rule, hasn't it
been your opinion in the past they have been able to operate under
‘it either uniformly, fairly .- '

Wit. HELLAHIN: I object to this line of questioning as
being argumentative and calling for a conclusion. Well, his
voluntary statement couldn't be anything else but a closing
argumént, that is testified to.

MR. GIRAND: I pass the witness.

MR. PAYNE: i don't.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY-MR«-PAYNE:
Q Mr. Lyon, do you believe in a distress well classificatidr

under any circumstances?

-~ W

A it deesn!
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condition deserves some special consideration for a particular
problem, as 1 stated before, I think it should he of a temporary
nature and there should be provisions where the well would have
to make up any advantage trat it received.

Q Well, I take it then what you are saying is in order to
protect corr.lative rights you couldntt let one well with a
similar deliverability acreage dedication produce more than
another?

A
which is supposed to divert gas in a fair and equitable manner.

I think that formula should ve applied to aiiHWeiis.

Q What if in the specific case the formula is such that it
would require the particular well to be abandored?

A Weil, there aré cases, as I say, where I think that a
special provision is, can be given of a temporary hature.

Q Now, Mr. Lyon, do you feel that if a gas well in the
Jalmat Cas Pool is abandoned due to water problems, however, they
might be created, that ultimate gés from the pool will be lost or
will it only be lost to the particular well?

A I think there could very easily be, in instances.

If the gas in the reservoir is lost it could also be lost

Mr. Payne, by imprudent, where remedial work should be done, where

it is not done.

18 e £aaN a2 Taa
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x least, the gas that would be lost, like failure tc perform remedia
{ work, might offset the gas that will be lost by abandonment of the

well due Lo waler eneroachment?

.

A I don't follow you.

Q Letts look at it this way. Obviously when you take a

TR TR

well with the same deliverability &nd dedication, more gas allow-

PHONE CH 3.5691

able than another one, you have automatically impaired correlative
rights to a certain degree you have injured the preventation of

-~

& Ju wonloh: 1 can coneceive ot a

(&

vra md o ety L€ Varmne teaaes oo PP
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situation where they would, do you feel that the prevention of

waste should be paramdunt?

L

!

Lo

F ,
F

o

A I don't know if I am qualified to answer that question.
Q What is the general principle in these water problem .

cases wnether the two do meet head on, for this reason I am trying

L g

to find out if the gas that would be lost due to water encroachmen
would be offset or likely to be offset by the amount of gas, but
would Be lost due to the -- either the failure or delay in per-
forming remedial work?

A ' Well, borrowing a phrase from Mr. Rainey, I think it is

DEARNLEY-MEIEK REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

atdiscretionary question of the Commission and a matter of degree.
I believe that the Commission must in its discretion, must decide

what is more important in each individual case.

Q Let*s assume an applicant shows possibility that it is

not economically teasable to rework a well due to the ioker re-

__gerves or something of that nature, do you beliefe that gggi_gggglg
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it to produce whatever more gas it can?
“A ‘kwi tﬁinkAthat could be reasonably done, yes, sir.
MR. PAYRNE: I‘believe that is all, thank you.,
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of Mr. Lyon?
Mr. Utz. |
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR, UTZ: ‘ |

Q  Mr. Lyon, have you made any study of the Olsen and Jal
wells as to the nature of their remedial work, if any?

A Very little. |

Q Then you would have ro opinion as to whether or not they
WOu;d have exercised due diligence in trying to shut off the water
in the wells? |

A No;'sir.

Q But you do know of other wells under véiy similar
ciréumstancés ihat have performed remedial work and successfully
shut off‘the water?

A v Yes, sir;

Q Now, as a ﬁatter of policy with Continéﬁtal, what do you
accomplish in regard to your water problems? |

A Well, I don't know. There is no épecific3answer to
that, when we in the district become aware there is a prohlem we

begin the study neoessary to>determine the solution and prepare
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Q If you rave a well that say logs up a 72-<hour shut-in?
A We bave to swab it in.

Do you try to take remedial action on that well?

Y >

Yes, sir.

Q And have you done so in some instances where you have

i that problem?

A We have done so in some insta;v ses, we have some that
need to be done soon.

Q In those instances where we have a problem such as this,
were yoﬁ able to prevent the well, 'in other words, to shut off the
water so it didn't log up for 72-hours?

A Yes, sir_,‘ we have been successful m shutting off water.
Sometimes we were successful in shutting off the gas too.

Q You shut off all the gas?

A No. | We have been able to restore production but very
often not to the extent that it was before the water‘ encroached.
Of';ourse, you wouldn't normally expect it to have the same
production at this time if you had to squeeze your producing zones

Q Even though you did entail some of th~ wells productivit
at this time, you got the well in Such a condition you were able
to feel, to produce the balance of your reserve?

A They are able to perform under the Cb@ssion' s formula,

MR. UTZ: I believe that is alle.

3
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the fluid level or reduce the pressure on the casinge.

evident that the water encroachment was jﬁst as}fast as we were
unloading the water out of the well, and we then cut the producing

intervals and perforated higher in the formation, in the Yates.

Q Do you know of any other well you wWorked over?
A Yés, sir, State #—17 #5. |
Q I didntt get that.
A Number»h; excuse me, State #-17 #k.

Q All right.
particular well?

4 It became loaded with water.

It was

What brought about the work over on that

PAGE 80
TR ER. Lyen, could yon give the nunber of wells that ]

Continental has worked over in the Jal Oil Pool?

A No, sir, I sure couldn't. | |

Q Can you name one of the wells?

A We have worked over?

Q Yese.

A Yes, sir.

Q What well is that?

A Lockhart B3l #6.

Q  What brought about the work-over on the Lockhart?

A It became logged with water. | |

Q All right. What remedial wqu did you do?

A We swabbed it on two occasions and were ﬁﬁable to lower

Q- What did you do in thg nature of rework?
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We disgcussed the 7~Rivers'an&m§éFfora€éd the Yates.

The 7-Rivers is left there, is thal rignuz

a
Q
A Yes, sir.
Q Isn't that rrom another horiéon?
A

That is right. Of course, if there is any gas there it
would be likely to'be produced where the wells are obstructed.
Q Do vou know, isntt that trﬁe of'thchccguart
A Yes, sir.

Q So the amount of gas you left down in the 7-Rivers is

there aiso?
- A Assuming there was some gas still there, yes, sir.
Q There was up until the well was ovérloaded in water,
wasntt there?

A Well, it was producing gas up until it ceased to produce

yes, sir.

‘Q Now, Mr. Lyon, say you have a well that when it is shut-
in for 72-hours it becomes loaded still with water and say within
2. hours }ou are unable to unload the fluid to any extent, doesn't

that have a great affect on the deliverability of the particular

- well?
A If you can't produce any gas‘at all it ha; a terrific

impaot on it.

Q °~ It also has-a terrific affect on the allowable assigned"
to that well?
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Q You can produce by pump jack or floating piston to keep

that water off the well too; wouldn't that lead you to believe
there Was gas 1n place underneath the well bore?
A If you can produce gas there must be gas coming in from
the well bore from the formation.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Payne,

BY MR. PAYNE:

Q Mr. Lyon, to the point the operator abandoned any well
there 1is generally some 0il Or gas iery in hd
there not?

A True. It is just a question of how little you can

produce and still continue to operate economically.

MR. PAYNE: Thank you.
BY MR. RAMEY:
Q Mr. Lyon, I note Continental squeeies their perforations

when they have water coming in, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would you say thatlif that bridge plug was placed above
the given set ¢f perforations it would in 21l eases adequately

K LA RS - L} vOL

shut off the water?
A in mytopinion if you got a water pr
foolish to try to shuﬁ it off,‘other ihan squeeze cementing.
ME. PORTER: ‘Any-questiods.

BY MR. UTZ:

L Q ——Ini
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S N : [ that at some point Lhe well does become uneconomiocal to operate,
ol therarere you recommend plugging? |
:‘ A Or recompletion.
ot ju 5 Q  Pardon?
;‘ g A Or recompletion.
'ﬂ % § Q After recompletion if you are not able to improve the
r: i well, at what point do you believe* that you have to recommend
r EJ plugging these wells? In other words, what minimum volume of gas
-- ‘g L% can you produce and still pay to operate the well?
h 2 it A Well, at that point when the revenue fr&m the gas sales
g % are less than the expense of operating the well.
- A \ ;5 % Q Well, vdo you have a ‘f."igure on what thé&é expense of
: ‘ Eﬂ.‘ operating the well is?
E % ‘ A Well, it deggnds on several things. .
DR | % ME. GIRAND: I doubt seriously if Mr. Lyon is qualified
I %] “to make a cost study of wells of Continental Oil Company.
573 MR. PORTER: You are objecting to the éuestions?
' 5 3 MR. GIRAND: I am questioning. I-do/n"t think he’ is !
i S g qualified to énswer.
'I‘ S ; BY MR. PAYNE: |
L E% i g Do you think you are qualified to answer? What did you say to
. § - : making a cost analysis, to determine the well.
% . A That is very defihitely my response, I don't know how
| § i quélified I am.
1)
b
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A Weli:‘iimaébéﬁﬁs on the factors that go into-yod;>oper-
ating cost, for instance if you have a pump jack on the well it is
more expense.ihan to a well that flows nmaturally.

IV N 124
i) L

Q I am talking about gas wells.

A They have -- you iiean pump Jacks on their wells?

Q Yes, they do. On your wells, you have no:pump‘jacks?}
A No, sir.

Q What I am trying to do ig get in the ball parx, uLle

volume of gas you think you would have to recommend to plﬁg the
well, it being we “ave a premature abandonment closufe in your
statutes and in your rules and I am trying to find out, if I ecan,
about how much gas that should be allowed to prevent premature
abandonment.

MR. GIRAND: I think we are going pretéy far afieid as
to the matters we have brought to the atténtion of the Commission,
in event the order is appro#ed or order is disapproved, dealing
with the particular well involved. I am sure there is no major
0il company, I mean I know of none of the 9 independent that want
to be governed by the rule stick or major oil stick on the cost
of’operations.k ! ,

MR.. PAYNE: I think that is correct. It is going to vary

from company to company and from pool to pool how the well is
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BY MR. PORTEL: y I
- M
R Q Mr. Lyon, you said there that you thought the determin-
. r ation would govern probably to the point when the expenses begin
. r = to exceed the revenues?
J : A No, sire. I believe I said, that the point at which the
L | - .
, s ¢! $ well is abandoned would be determined by that.
g " ] :
= ﬂ )‘: Q I thought you were dealing with remedial work, I mis-
. SE m
-- ? S understood the question.
| Loih . :
i L E M. rONiLR: Anycnc clzge have a2 question.
t ; |
{ B ﬁ w2 BY MR. GIRAND:
A ¥ s s Q In connection with youi last auswer, Mre Lyou, the two
;- M ez wells that you did remedial work on were wells that were logged
r £ &ﬂ Q ; .
“ % off after a 72-hour shut-in?
81 i = A They had been shut in considerably longer than that.
- £ fku
gﬂ = MR. GIRAND: That is all.
P i =
& E = MR. KELLAHIN: 1 would like to renew my cffer of
: § : Continental Exhibits 1 and Z.
£ -~ | :
5 E E MR. GIRAND: 1 have no objection. I think they are
E .
i e E incomplete.
E Q

MR. PORTER: Continental Exhibits 1 ard 2 will be

admitted into the record. 'Anyone else have any further testimony,

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

any statements?

‘MR. ‘HINKI.E: Humble Oil would like to go on record as

37 Lt

being opposed to the applicgt'ioh in this case of Jal Oil Company

Landﬂlagmﬁil;lwter of principle the Humble Company ig

-

o

-
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i Opposed to any exemntian Praom SpYAYREY

b

éﬁjwaff'HJI1Ly we would favor]

<

adm:niutratlve rules of procedure, in this case we think that wherd

= e

there is going to bhe an exemption to proration, it should be after

had

- - a hearing before the Commission and each individual case should

L E
6691

be treated on its merits.

MR, TOMLENSON: Atlantic Oproses the application ot Jal

T
PHONE CH

Inc.

and Olsen Q0il for revision of Jal Gas Poel riles as set forth in

Ty
i~ |

>

e e
'

Order R-1670., An adoption of the proposed provision would exempt

sy
Hki,

some wells from any provision, any prevention whatsoever with

pussivie aamage to correlative rights. In addition the applicants

have not established h ere that any need eéxists in the distress well

R o
o T T TR TR TR
b

category, other operators have been able to operate without such

reliefs Applicants have presented no evidence that work-over

possibilities do not exist in their wells., 1In addition, wasgte

IER REPORTING SER VICE

might be caused by encouragement given to, not to work wells so

Y
V

as to qualify those wells to distrass well classification.,
MR. SETH: Shell 0il. Mr. Girand said yesterday he was
seeking a haven for the shelter of particular operators. We think

s

he is applying for a heavén instead of a haven. - Shell 0il Company

DEARNLEY-M]

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

operators are opposed to this operation in this case. The
appllcatlon is obV1ous1y attempting to exempt part of the wells in
the fleld from proration wkhile seeking to put the rest of the wellsd

on proration. If it is granted the correlative rights of other ﬁf

operators generally will. be affected in that., We think the fa-e

Lphe well cannot be produced under proration ddes not Jjustify
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‘“*séd on b tiie faci that it would abandon proration as to these

‘distress wella. The abllity of the well to produee is the so1e

eycmptznv it from proratwon and lenno it llecnse to drain the
broperty of offset operators of their water production wWhile they
prorate it -~ excessive production, proration units on which they

are located are too small for then to have an adeguate allowable,

I & serivus breakii

e

The proposed exemptions Will inevitablyv result
off of the property of others and in violation of the correlative

rights of others and will ultimately lead to a;breakdown of proé

gis

ration. Not only correlative rights of operators are viglatad

by grantlng the proposed exemption here requested but “there would

also be waste that results from the unnecessary voidage of space
in the reservoir from production of large amounts of water and
rather advantage the waste of the reserveir. That will so result

it seems to me, water to the neighbors, to abandon the recards to

be other wells and those cases where the water producing wells
cannot be made ecoromic by remedial work but all the while subject

to proration rules.

MR. KELLAKIN: On behalf of Continental 0il Company and

Amerada Petroleum Company, We are opposed to the proposed ruie.

We do'not see at the present time any need for ga special classifi-
cation as a distress wall. We feel that our tess 1mony has elearly

pointed up to the possible dangers which would be incurred by

adopting suck a rule. The primary objection we have to it is

gl RN

R S R B
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IR

regard to the size of the tract on which the well is located or
the reserves underlying that tract. Those are factors which must

be considered by the Commission in any proration formula and it

k

would create an anomalous situation in a pool where part of the

¥
:

wells are prorated and part of the wells are not prorated. The

ITH

PHONE CH 3.6691

well located on the small tract, for example, could conceivably,

and in some instances quite possibly would produce far in excess

of the reserves underlying the acreage dedicated to that well.

2
-4

There are a large number of wells in the Jal Pool located on AO-

_.
£ st
\lﬁ-'nm

rcs as the Commission well knows. To allow those wells to pro-
duce at their capacity would impair the correlative rights of the

offsetting oper:ators. Now, the other factoi which the Commission

oS-

.
*
po—— g

mst of course consider is the possibility of waste and certainly

" W a5 L ver s N
-‘;‘F,};‘,w T EPRE e

there is a factor that must receive serious consideration by this

3';!.

Commission. The waste involved here, as we see it, would induce

.
b v T to-
S - A N
B e .
¥

@

premature abandonment. There has been no showing on the part of

!

. A B T

; the applicant here, as any remedial work, the wells which they

g“ ’ submit as examplés’showing the need for this special rule. OQur
£ : _

B i evidence on the others shows where remedial work in the same area

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERV ICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

on wells st.:'uctura/_ly located on 2z comparable stiucture has been
quite effective in shutting off water. We feel} that in the first
instance remedial work is the answer and in the second insﬁ#nce
sf the gussticon of water encroaclueat is guing Lo result in the

premature abandonment and ultimate loss of gas in the reservoir

that is gas that could not be pm‘: duced by some rther wall.

AL ¢ Lo i
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reassigned to the well which is not making water or remedial work

PAGE  On
PAGE 80

Certainly the Commission has the jurisdiction nndar anm eraries-
to give consideration to that fact and the hearing on that one

individual well. Our statutes 8o provide that a minimum gllow-

Commiccion is always open ou a special application for relief if
the situation is of that kind. Normally as we see it, such relief
would be of a temporary basis until the acreage would be

attempted or some other method followed in order to relieve the

situation. We don't see any need for a permanent order recreating

jde

distress wells which in turn under the proposed rules would never

»

be subject to another test unless the Commission so ordered any
special order. Therefore, we would never know whether they needed
that claésification any longér or not. We are opposed to the
application.

MR. GIRAND: If the Commission please, the statements of
the representative companies’in opposition to it leave me & little
bit confused in this manner. It would seem at this time they are
attempting to pretrial the wells of my clients, Jal 0il Company
and Olsen 0il Company, w-2n they are really not at issue., Wg
breought ihio this Commission what we consider knowledgé?of existing
facts in the Jalmat Gas foql. The water or fluids will be increas+

am +3 d. 8Scme relisf, soms

{ode

”
S - =
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: ‘ ] ]F”;{-?”éi&{;”{{aé.  Each well, if the Commission adopts the rule, each
' : r. well has the applications filed for this particular classificationy
* f' ‘ Tne operator will have to show this Commission and convince this
fi ' 5 Commigsion that all these counts that they have dug up in this
’ é statement and scaring this Commission of what is going to happen
;.‘ 1 ‘ g § to the gas in the Jalmat Pool really didn't exist at al_l. This
ﬁ ):L Commission is armed with the authority to control the production
. 7] 5 of gas and oil in the State of New Mexico. Any ohservation, any
; b % further examination that the Commission might want to make on the
:r g c’) well that was classified as a diestress well at one t,imem can be made
i f‘ ;ﬁ: % at anytime. The Commission can enter any order 10 show cause why
i:: ;g % the ceriain wells shouldn'®t be doue thlsway or tnal way, and the
%‘q operator would have‘to furnish this Comiuission with whatever infor<+ .
: R mation they want to, in addition to the normal monthly reports thay
g » you require. You are not going to declgre under this order a wellﬂ
g a distress well, and then go in and tuck it in the closet and
: forget all about it. This is something that is new in your field
§ s or relati;vrely new, and it will be something that will be re-
E g occurring throughout the other fields. It is time this Commission
S ; adopt some rules to see whether they are workabl_g or not, if they
g are not workable, the Commission who adopts the rules to the well,
: it can revoke it. The Commission can amend their order as they
have any number of times. What we have suggested to this Commissian g
is not fair to all reople. ¥We don't "::ant it that way either, =
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" thought was a workable rule. If it is not workable time will tell

ey,

PAGE Q1

but I dont't mean by that years and years and years. I think it
would be discovered in a short iLime, and 1 ‘say that since the
Commission has more or less taken the attitude that under your
967 as amended by 1670 that they cannot go beyond the allowable
asoigned to the well, that since they have taken thal pousivien we
need then to have 2 classification to see just whét these distress
wells can do, what they are doing and what effect it has on the
position, as = pool within a given field. We submit that the
Jalmat Gas Pool rules should be changed to afford some relief to
operators producing or making water with their gas rather than to
take ghe risk of the waste that could result froﬁ not taking such
actione.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have anythivg further to offer
in this case 201L.7

MR. PAYﬁE: We have received a number of camminications
from various companies. They vary conSiderably in tlieir aprroach
so pefhaps I should read them all.

MR. PORTER: Would you read them into the record?

MR. PAYNE: %2Gulf 0il Corporation is an interested
operator in Case No. 2044, to be heard July 13, 1960. Gulf is
opppsed to the application as presented since we feel that
correlative rights cannot be protected if certain wells in a pro-

ratsd gas pool ars exempt {rom proration. We do not object to a

Lt
-3

istress well clasgification provi a limitation ig 4
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the amount. of gas the well can produce.* Gnlf 0il Corporation,
We A. Shellshear, District Manager.

"Reference Case 201 Application Jal Oil Company and Olsen
0ils, Inc., Phillips Petroleum Company agrees in principié with
practice of exempting wslls from proration where it is c¢learly
established that such exemption is reasonably necessary to prevent
waste. We do not believe that any rule can be promulgated which
will accomplish this objection by admirnistrative approval without
abuse of the prineciple of granting relief for prevéntion of waste
only. PRecommend rules be amended to provide for exemption of
wells from proration only after notice and hearing."” Phillips
Petroleum Co., L. E. Fitzjarrald, [

®"RE: Case No. 20i%, Texaco, Inc., as an operator in the Jal-
mat Gas Pool is opposed to the proposal of Jal Oil Company and
Olsen 0il Company to create a category of wells to be known as
distress welis, which wells would be exempt from gas proration.
The Applicants have requested that a well be classified as a distre
well if producing through artificial means without making any
attempt to locate the point of(matﬁér entry or alleviate the water
problem. The Commission has always granted an applicant the

cpportunity to hear hardship cases after proper notice. Texaco

i5 cppoccd to this e without giving an onerator

at a commission hearing ths opportunity to protect its correlative

rights when offset by these so-called distress wells; therefore

e mammenmond en T T e amm e mmde AL -.-..1.--_.4‘.‘.:_.__ m e
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~J. I, Marklev, Division Manager. "”"umwmmww“q
"RE: Case Noe. 201, July 13 hearinge The Dhin Di) Conmpaiiy

opposes any change in the ngmat Gas Pool rules at thisg time which

would require the Commission to exempt any well from either gas

proration or from the annual deliverability test solely on the

PHONE CH 3.6691

ground that a well has met stated conditions such as are set out

in the rule proposed by applicants and heretofore circulated by
the Commission. However, the Ohio recognigzes fhat an exemption
from the deliverability test and from the regular allowable

limitations may be justified for certain wells in this pool now

“or in the future. The Ohio's position concerning such exemptions

is respectfully stated as follows: If exemption from the deliver-
ability tect is granted for a well a reasonable and fair substitute
should be provided, there should be no complete exemption from
proratioﬁ except for marginal wells. Any special allowable for
any othér wells should be limited t0 the minimum volume necéséary
to maintain the well on pfoduction but should not exceed the
current allowabie assigned to a non-marginal well having the same

" amount of dedicated acreage in the pool. No such relief should be |

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MIEXICO

obtainable unless the operator establishes such relief is ﬂecessarV
for a designated well in order to prevent waste or to protect
correlative rights. No such relief should be granted except upon

‘a written application with a copy to each offset operator setting

out all pertlnent data includlng efforts made to rework the well,

g hgar;ng ghgn]ﬁ be redquired on any such applleatlon either on tg_j
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PAGE Ol

‘| eneounter as such if a rule became prevalent..

rools® ‘Tre Ohio 0il Co., L. G. Burrell, Asst. Division MMgr., J. O
Terrell Couch,

lﬁan American is opposed to any change in the Jalmat Gas Pool
at this time. It 1is our opinion that previous rules and policies
of the Conservation Commission adequately provide relief for the
type wells defined as distress wells in this case. Pan American
recommands the applicécion be denied. This is tc advise trat
Tidewater opposes the creation of a class to be designated as
distressed wells as such by the term as set out in the notice of
hearinge. Our objection was based primarily on the precedent, it

would stimulate administrative difficulties that they would

MR. PAYNE: That concludes the commniecations that we
have received.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else nhave any comments in this

Case 201.? The Commission will take the case under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
} ss
COUNYY OF BERNALILLO )

I, LEW NELSON, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing was reported by me
in Stenotype, and that the same was reduced to typewritten
transcript under my personal supervision and contains a true and

€C t.o the best of my knowledge,

-
'S

cr
[+
[
O

¢cor
skill and ability.

Dated thiis 15tk of August, 1660, in th: City of Albuquerque,

County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico.

Lty D Woleme

COURT REPORTER
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May 16, 1960

Olsea Winningham Well Mo, 3, NE/4 SE/4 of

hde Al WY swmj T wec

Section 30, Township 25 South, Range 37 East,
Jal Lozcl Well No. 2, NE/4 83/4 of Section 21,

: S Jal Dyer Well Mo. 3, S8E/4 NE/4 of Section 31,
: Towaship 25 South, Range 37 East.

.- 17 Jal Jenkins Well No. 1, &W/4 SW/4 of Section
| 29, Tomship 25 Scuth, Range 37 East,

SR S Jal Watkins Well Mo, 2, SE/4 ME/4 of Sectien
E - . 33, Yowmsship 24 South, Range 36 East.

T  Jal Owens Well No. 1, SW/4 SW/4 of Section 21,
e " Towship 25 Bouth, Range 37 East. A,

S : The primary reason that we have decided to grant this

ST tomperary exception is to see if any of the above-described wells

S e T which are not now preducing can be brought back te a producing

) 50k L .ma

The Commission will expect you to file your applicatien
P for a zule change in the near future and certainly ne later than
June 24th, 1960, ro that the case can be haard July 13, 1960, 12
! the spplication 1is filed in the nsar future, it cen be circulated
te other Jalmat eperators prior to ths July hearing, thus lessening
the chances that an operator may ask for a comtinuance in erder to
study the proposed rule. But in any event, this temperary adminis-
trative mqt!.on will not be extendsd beyond August 1, 1960.

During the period frem the praseat uatil July 10, 1960,
you ave directed to make avery effert to restore amy of the subject
7 o wells £o preduction vhich are now or may beceme imcapable of pro-
e B ducing dus te water eanarcechmeant. Tweaty-feur hours prier te
| - attenpting te restere amy such well to preductisa, ysu are directad
C _ o to netify the Nodbs Pistrict Office of the 0il Comservation Commissios
L . of your plans se that a Commissinn vepresentaiive may be preseat
b o to witaess such eperatiems. : 4 |

[

Ratge

Sy £ 1A
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Ay 16, 1960

/ The Commiesion wishes to make it perfectly clear that

this temporary exception to shut-in for overproduction is in no
way to be construed as an indication that the Comzission will
gdopt any proposed rule change. In fact, on the basis of the
information presently available, there 1s a very strong feeling
among our entire cngineetiug and geological staff that no well in

! i tha Talmat £me Pocl shRild Le wxempt Immm prorationing at the

| ! ~ present time. The majority feeling is that no well should avar be

- exempt until remedial work has proved to be unsuccessful and the

instsllation of a bottom=hole pump has proved to be ineffective.

In the event your propossd rule change is not

. . - adepted, the Jalmat proration rules will, of course, continue ..
E e o mly to these wells. Any production in excess of allow~

o , : able pruduction, ircluding preduction between now and August 1

] : . will btvc toc bs compensated for by curtailed production or -

J o cosplete sbut-in commencing August 1, 1960.

inassuch as Case No. 1941, heard on April 13, 1960,
oo . T dealt with only three wells, tw of which you say have now
S goue dead, a rehearing of this case would sexrve neo useful

L - purposs =~ particula"ziy' since you do not allege that you have
= aay new evidence. Aseyrdingly, your raquut for a rehearing
i of Case No. 194%i will be denied,

If you are dizsatisfied with the Commission deciaion
in your ruie change case, you can always sppeal thet decision,
and thus receive a judicial determination of essentialiy the
sams mattars. :

Very truly youre,

A. L. Pﬂfz'!h‘.ﬂ. JE.

Sceretayv-Nivante:

© ALP/ORP/ir

cet Govermer Jebn luu-.bi
Commissioner Mexgmm
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PROPOBED SPECIAL POOL RULES FOR JALMAT GAS POOL
p TO PROVIDE FOR CLASSIFICATION OF DISTRESSED WELLS
I
!Allrmuhmpll!beeddedsammnwﬁiﬁiﬁw-wﬁnmnmm
RW&&OMMG‘!MMMR-IWO.)
Rule 8 (A) 1
a r WMMWMWQ%M' SUSTRNS aasigae i
. uWﬂhaﬁMweﬂaMbo!Mmﬁammw
wells (n the Pool as follows:
U Exiatiag Rule & (A) 1 (a),
i Rule 8 (A) 4
' o &wwamwmumumwam
i

Rule 18 (AR

Aﬂmu.mmmhmm-pm
of Genseal Rule 13 (A), |

Rule 20:

48 non-margine! welle,
Ruls 16 (Cx

mmu“unmmcmmmum

m.mcummm.munm

‘OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
" WNTA FE, NEW MEXICO
LPALS  BHBIT
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PMWM nmmwum.“. gl
o Provide o Claseificton of Dlstromes Wlle

! 1)  The operstor shows that he has exercised due diligence and used
. all feasable means to maintsin the well in a producible condition and

/f/'h’//r’ ;

2)  Thelwell ia through artificial means with a
txmlluhgphﬁuump}ack. orx from othexr mechanical
means, and the well is making water (n such amounts as

g after & 72-houy shut-in period the well becemes logged off
I w5 umabis 5 b zootored t praduction atter betng swabbed

BV &IPS wee

fnr nat leas than 24 hours.ox;

b}  The gperstor shows that it is uneconomically feasshle to
utilize mecimnical aids to maintain the well on production;

’ E 2) That all acresge belonging to the aperator capable of belng assigned to
* said well has been dadizated; ‘
: 3) The cperstor must furnish to the Commission a report glving in detail
- - al] pectinent dets with respect to the methed empisyed by the eperwter in
Bt : producing the well ssugit to be clasetfied a8 & distress well, and sneh
B _ mumw:-mmmunﬁﬁ““
ta e,

9 mmwmmu&mcmmm
T eraters offsotiing acresgs doticinnd & 55 prapssed detvesssd wall

: S hhdﬁdﬂ.ﬂbmwmmdhmu

- said offest eperaters were etxfied by registered mail end furnished the

ssmae infoxmation as was fursished Jn thetr application to the Conmission

- with veapect 8% the propesed distrecs well. The Secretary-Divecter of
the Commission may classify the weil 28 a distxess wail if, after a peried .
of twenty days fellowing the meilicg of said uotice, 2o eperator has made ;
chjection %o the classification of the propescd distress well, /' © oro/c'5#

15 poceived TAHC molter sShort Lo mie)d A Apcor/nj

R R R -
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CASE 3 p) 5;’/' e
T MNAD

222 AUy #2
HE SE 31-258-37F
Lea County, Rew Mexico

The Legal #2 ig o Jalmat gas well produced with a free pilston in-
stellacion installed in March, 1958, This well wag produced as g
marginel well untdl the niddle of 1959 vhen i w2s then reclagsi-

fied as a nonemarginai zetroactive to July, 1958, and assessed with
an over preduced statun of

oL 77,837 uckt, This well's production was
reduced sams 222 cach thue the well was shutin or died it became
more difficult to get it back on production,

This well, prior to the ingtailation of the free piston, was average
ing spprox. 13,563 mef per month. The lacter month the preduction
wa2 dropping and the water encroachment wag inereasing, so the

piston was installed, From March, 1958 ¢o July, 1959 the well
averaged 10,899 mcf. This gverage is lower than the approx. 9

restricted some, trying to determine a rate of
flow in which the well would not log off, and its monthly average
was 10,242 necf.

in HMay, 1960, the well preduced 2,784 mef, 2,343 mct* ‘
duced from May ist through 12th. The well was then ghutin ang
same logged off, Approz. Hay 18, 1960. the well wvasg allowed to

pProduce unrestricted. The following is a daily surmary of the well'sg
activity- ' ‘

5-23-60 Well was 1sgged off. There was no
to this date. The gil Conservation
of our plans to swab' this well in,

production from May 12
Coumission was notified

5+24-60 Swab unit rigged up, fighed Piston und swabbed three hours.

Free piston was allowed to run geveral tiumes to air to un-
icad fluid. Produced 8pprox. 4 bbls. oil ard 12 bbls. water.
Piston setting was 8pprox. 45 minuted on and 90 minutes off.
Well produced approx. 97 mef. Mr. L. A. Clements with the

Uil Censervatém Comnigsion witnessed the zbove procedure.
After the sbove swabbing, the

died approx. 3 times this day

_ta : U&Ck. Ei Faso iine pressure was ajprox.
173#, casing pressure was 225¢. :




. 5+25+60

g 5=26260
g

; 5-27-60
i
:
3

- 5-28-60
|

5-29-60

5-30-60

5-31-60

Page Two, Legal #2

-1t logged off. EL Paso’'s line pre

_El Paso line pressure was spprox. 118#. Approx. 14 bbls,

length of time. E1 Iaso's line pressure was approx. 212#.

30 minutes on, 30 minutes off. Well was blown in for 1

From May 24, 1960 to Jume 1, 1960, well produced 441 mcf gas.

Well produced approx. 6 mef, Kl Paso’s 2ine presaure
Was opproz. 2222, The well waa blown in approx. three
times but would not teke the line and unload the £1luid.

Well preduced approx,. 75 mef. Well was blewn in twice
and tock the line for ¢only a chort peried of time befaze

SUTE YRS APPTOX. 05

3
ez an z2nd 30 nminutes

Plston setting was set for 20 minu
off. Tubing pressure 220f.

Well produced appzax. 20 mef. Casing pressure was 2504,

R D S B S

fluid were produced, same being approx. 12 bbls, water

and 2 bbls., oil, Well was logged ofif most of this day.
Well was blowm in twice unloading above fluid but would
not take the line. ‘

Well produced approx. 193 mef gas with spprox. 15 bbis.
fluid {12 bbls. water and 3 bbls, 0il). El Paso's line
pressure was gpprox. 205#. Gas flow was weak and logged, :
at 3:30 p. », well was blown in.

Wéll prédnce‘d approz. 35 mef gas, apprex. 1 bbl. oil and
6 bbls. water. Well was blown in twice as piston was not
running, but well would not take El Paso's line for any

well produced approx. 7 mcf gas, approx. 1 bbl. oil and
approx. 10 bbis. water. Casing pressure 250#, tubing
pressure 2004 and El Paso's 1ine pressure approx. 243f.
Well was blown in to relieve filuid from formation but
well would not take El Paso'’s line. ‘

Well produced spprox. 8 mef, piston setting still approx.

hour and 45 minutes to unload £luld. Shutin for 2 hours
to build pregsure, then turned inte El Paso's line.  Well
would not buck El Paso's line pressure of approx. 2124,




Page Three, Legal #2

6~1-€0 Well produced approx. 29 mcf gas, approx. 2 bbls. oil
and apprus. 12 bbls, water. E1 Pasn’s lire pressure
approx. 192#. TFree piston was not rumning, caught same “
and checked, found ckay. Weli too wesk to take line, o
casing pressure 250#, well was blown in twlce this day.

6-2~60 Well produced approx. 20 mcf., Well was blown in and
produced approw. 1 bbl. 0il and 6 bble. water. El Paso's

line pressure was approx. 205# average.

6+3-60 Welk produced apprex. 242 mcf with approxz. 3 bbls. oll
and 20 bbls. water, Uell started out taking the line
but was weak. El1 Pago’s line pressure was approx. 179#.
Well then started producing all right.

..,
. ' .
' N '
OB NI RS O S IR0 K KA T M L el e,

 ., * 6-4~60 VWell produced apprex. 232 mcf. Water was not estimated, . |
N Well doing okay. El Pago's line pressure apprex, 167#, : i
R : casing pressure 250¢.

] 6-5-60 Well produced approx. 260 mcf with approx. 3 bbls. eil
: and 20 bbls. water. Casing pressure 250#, EL Paso line
pressure approx. 158#.

6-6+60 Well produced approx. 265 mecf, approx. 3 bbls. oil and 20
bbls. water. Casing pressure 260#, El Paso's line pressure
approx. 16i#.

6~7-60 Well produced approx. 275 mcf, approx. 3 bbls. oil and 12 e
bbls. water. Casing pressure 260#, E1 Paso line pressure
approx. 136#. :

6-8-60 Well produced spprox. 275 mef with approx. 3 bbls. oil and
12 bbls. water. Casing pressure 260f#, El Paso line pressure
approx. 1334,

= - o Lo YT T R no
From June 1, 1568 to June %, 1560, well produced 1,558 mcf

6-9-60 Well produced spprox. 313 mcf with spprex. 3 bbls., oil and
18 bbls. water. Casing pressure 250#, El1 Paso line pressure
approx. 1l44#. Well still set appror. 30 minutes on and 30
minutes off. '
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*

6~10-60 Well produced sppror., 261 mef with apprex. 2 bbls. oil
snd 12 bbls, watter. Casing pressuve 240#. El Paso line
pressure approx. 167§.

6~11=60 Well procduced appror. 261 mcf with apprex. 3 bblsg. oil
and 12 bhie. warevr. QCasing prossuse 2404, Rl Paso line

L I R S )

pressure approx. 1674,

6-12-60 Well produced gpprox, 56 mcf with apprexz. 3 bbls. oil
and 12 bbls. water. Casing pressure 200#. Blew well in
twlece but it would not take the 1lilae, El Paso’s line :
pressure appros. 212§,

6-13-60 Well produced appror. 284 mef. Casing pressure 220#.
‘ El Paszo's line pressure approx. 176%.

6-14-60 Well produced gpproxn. 309 mef. Casing pressm:é 2204,
El Paso's line pressuse approx. 173%.

’
'
T TR T AR A A W NS e B B T S T S N B

6-15-60 Well produced gpproz. 296 mef with approx. 3 bbis. o:!.l-
and 18 bbls. water. Ccsing pressure 230#. Ei Paso
line pressure appron. 176#.

6-16-60 Well produced approx. 292 mcf with approxz. 2 bbls. oil
and 12 bbls. water. Casing pressure 250¢#. E1l Paso’s o
line precsure approxr. 179#. .

From June 9cth to Jume 17, 1960, well produced 2,074 mcf.

6-17-60 Well produced approx. 292 mcf, E1 Paso line presgsure
approx. 1854,

6-18-60 Well produced approx, 293 mcf, approx. 2 bbls, e¢il and
14 bbls. water. Casing pressure 250#., Blew well in onc :
time to catch piston and check same. El Paso line pressure

- em N

approx. 185¥F.

W et T

6-19-60 Well produced approx. 280 mcf, approx. 2 bbls. oil and
16 bbls. water. Casing pressure 250#. El Paso line
pressure approx. 192#.

TR T
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6-20-60 Well produced approx. 25/ mef., approx. 2 bbls. oil and
18 bbls. uater. Cas‘lng pressure 256#, [l Paso line
pressure approx. 185#. Well was blown in twice this day.

6-21~00 wWell produced appioze 55 wei, upproK. Z bbis, @il and

is. watez. Casing pcessure Z30§,

6=-22-60 Well produced approx., 286 meZ. Casing pressure 2508,
El Paso line pressure approx. #76%. Gas Chart removed
this date.

From Jurie 17th to June 23, 1960, well produced 1601 mef.

6-23-60 Well produced approx. 270 mcf, approx. 1 bbl, oil and 12
bbis. water. Casing pressure 250#. El Paso iine pressure
approx. 176#.

6-24-60 Well produced approx. 274 mcf. Blew well in as it was
flowing weak. El Paso line pressure approx. 172#. |

6~25-60 Well produced approx. 277 mef, approz=. 2 bbls. oil 'ané
18 bbls. water. El Pase line pressure approx. 158%.

6-26-60 Well produced approx. 278 mecf, approx. 2 bbls. oil and
~ 16 bbls. water. Blew well in once - El Paso line pressure ; |
approx. 161#. S ‘ .

6-27-60 Well produced approx, 100 mcf. FEl Paso line pfessufe ap- é
prox. 231¥,

6-28-60 Well produced aprrox. 110 mcf, approx. 1 bbl. oil and 16
bbls, water. Blew well in twice. Ei1 Paso 1line pressure
approx. 225¥. : :

Well produced approx. 241 mcf approx.. 1 bbl. oil and 16
bble., water. El Paso line pressure approx. 185#. Line

pressure dropped: to approx. 155# allowing production to
increase.

Well produced anarax 263 wmef. anprox. aihm. ail snd 20

bbls. water. Casing pressure 250#., El1 Pm line pressure
approx. 167#.

From June 23 to July 1, 1960, well produced 1,813 mcf,
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CASE_ . 9¢ 74/

EVA OWEN #1
SH SW 21-258-37E
Lea County, Wew Mexlco

The Eva Owen #1 is a Jalmat gas well operated by a free piston
s NP snes
A%

Installation inetalled in Nover Sy 4700, This iustaiiation wag

necessacy te keep the well on a producing status as the water ProO~
1t

blem was too great for the well to flow naturally.

The first guaveer o %G thie weil averaged 15,483 mef per month.
It averaged 11,080 mcf for the firse half of 1958 at which time
it was shutin by the 011 Comservation Commission for over pro-
duction and was shutin until October, 1959. The well at this
time was in balance and a considerable ameunt of time and expeunse

was deveted to trying to bring the wall back ts 3 Picducing status,
The water encroachment problem had become so great during its shute
in period that the well has not been restored to a producing status
with the installation of the plston, In Octcber, 1959, the well pro-
duced 43 mef. In November, 1959, 852 mof. 1iIn December, 1959, 3,338

ncf. In Jzauary, 1960, 1,024 wef, 1In February, 1960, 1,539 mef.
In March, 1960, 910 mnf, April, 1960, 89 mef and in May, 1980,
production was -0-, '

App:okimat:ely June 15, 1960, an extended effort was begun to bring

-~

the well to a producing status and the following is a summary of

activity for this well. 2rior to June 15, 1%69, the well vas blown

in several times to see if same weuld take El Paso's line, but it
would not do so.

6-15-60 The 0il Congervarion Commigsion was notified and Mr. Clcaents
witnessed the following work, Rigged up swab unit, fighed
piston, ran swsb 3 times and flowed well to air for apprex.

} hour and well died. Pulled swab 1 time and well flowed
approx. 45 minutes and died. Ran swab twice to kick well
off. Well producing sulphur water, emount undatermined at

this time. Casing pressure at 2:00 pP. m, 280#,
6-16~60 Well producing approz. 40 bbls. water but unable to buck

= N

EX Paso iine. Casing pressure 500#, tubing pressure 300¢#.
Internitter set 1 hour on and 2 haurs off. Well was blown

at 8:30 &. m. and 4:30 p. m.

6-17-60 Well was blown in oue time and vented to air to unload
, - water but well lngged off, w1 pisduced approx. 40 bbig.
water. Casing pressure 500f.
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6-18-60 Well logged off and master vaive shut in to build up
pressure to blow well in. Casiug pressure 500#.

6-19-60 Tried to blew well in but it did not respoend.

6-20-60 Well 1ngged o£f znd will nob #espond to blowing in,

6-21-60 to 7-1-60 Well logged off.




o BEFUR: Iht
' R OIL CONS: V.. dus « 5 F bty
L ‘; ; —— SA“TA f£. NLV(’ hil.l.lliad,‘,~,.
) . wel  EXHIBIT No.
' ¢ CASE o i /4;,/

JENKIKS #1
; SW 8V 29-258«37E
v Lea County, Hew Hezlco

The Jenkins #1 is a Jalmat gas well produced by a free piston ine
stallatlion insialled October, 31956. This installation was necessg=
ary due to a water encroachment problem vhich would not allow the
well to flew if it had been shut down for a short pericd of time.
This well was producing under a marginal well allowsble until June,
1959, when it was veclassified as a non-marginal retreactive to
July, 1958, and assessed with an over produced status of 82,897 mef.

- s gtaal sl e s A4 Al

== This well produced in 1958 and to June 1959 an average of 12,387
= : mef per month. The last half of 1959 the wellls producticn was cut
back and average?d 5,142 mef per monch. The waier encroachment pro-
LT ’ blem and cut back on production has caused the well’s ability te
IR praduce to drop a2lmost to zere, For the first five months of 1960
the well hes produced an average of 181 mcf's per month.

Approuwimately May 18, 1960, the well was allowed to produce unre-
stricted znd the folloviag ie a daily summacy of the well's activiey.

5«23 to 6~2-50 well was logged off. Several attempts werc made to
regtore it to a producing status but were wmsuccessful.

6-2-60 Pulled 2" tubing to. send pump and clezned out well,
¥r. Joe D. Ramey was notified and witnesged the above.

6~3 to 6~7-68 Sand pumping well.

67«60 Ran 2" tubing and swabbed well.

6~8-60 Swabbing well,

6=9-60 Swabbed well -~ hooked up to intermitter and ran free
piston several times. Well produced apprex. 108 wcf,
and a light show of cil with intermitter set approx. 30
minutes on and 30 minutes off. E1 Paso line pressure
approx. 133%.

6-10-60 Well produced spprox. 71 mef gas, approx. 2 bbls. oil and
10 bbls. water. El Pase's line pressure approx. 130¥,

casing pressure Z3U¥. , o ]
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Page Two, Jenkias #1

6-i1=60

6<13=60

6-14<60

6-16-60

Well produced approx. 51 mecf £48, approx, 3 bbig. oil
and 12 bbls. water. F1 Paso's iine pressure approx.
155#. Pree piston was caughit and checked as well, ap-
peared weak against line pressure. Casing pressure 225§,

Well produced approx. 37 mef gas, approx. 2 bbls. oil and

16 bbls. water. Well was blown in for 1 hour to unload water
as piston was not ruwmiing. El Paso's line pressure approx,
199#. Casing pressure 2508, '

Hell produced approx. 57 mef gas, approx. Z bbls, ¢4l and
12 bbls. water. El Paso's line pressure approx. 155¢.
Well was blowm in tuice as well was weak. Casing: pressure
200#.

Well preduced approx. 46 mef, E28, approx. 1 bbl, oil and
12 bbls. warer. wa11 wae blewn 4n twice to Keep irom
logging off. E1 Paso’s line pressure approz. i61#, casing
pressure 225#,

Well produced spprox. 46 mef gam wich erace of oil and
approx. 18 bbls. water. E1 Paso’s line pressure approx.
161#. Mr. Clements with the 011 Censervation Comaission
was on location today. Blew well to air piston, came (n
with estimated 2 bbis. fluid, same being muddy with a trace
of oil,

Hell produced approx. 48 mcf gas, approx. 1 bbl, c¢il and
18 bblas. water. El Pas> line pressure approx. 167#. Well
was blown in once this day, casing pressure 250f.

From June 9 to June 17 well produced 459 mef,

6-17-60

€-18-60

Well produced approx. 44 wcf, approx. 1 bbl. oil and 16
bbls, water. Well was biown in once. Casing pressure
250#. E1 Paso's line pressure approx. 173f.

Well produced approx. 42 mcf, piston not Tumning, blew in
to unload fluid. pressure 250#. El Paso®s line

pressure approx. 173f.




el

Tag w I
R b e e i

SIS

b

IO AN 15 SR WA R 8 B SRS B o SR, b

Page Three, Jenliing F1

6-19-69

6-20~60

6~21-60

6-22-60

Well produced approx. 52 mef, approx. 1 bbl. oil and 16
bbls, water. €Cazing pressure 240#. il Paco's line
pressure approx. 1794,

Well pwaduced approx. 48 mef with a trace of ell and 18
bbls. water. Qasing pressure 250%, Kl Paso's line pressure
approx. 173#. Piston nat running 2o wnll wae bleown 4n ¢
unload f£luid,

Vell produced approx. 48 mcf., approx. 1 bbl. oil and 12
bbls. water. Bl Paso line pressure approx. 173#.

Vell produced approx. 46 mcf with a trace of cil. El. Paso's
line pressure approx. 161# and 8 day chert was pulled this
day.

Gas preduced frem 6-17-60 to 6-23-60 ~ 280 mef.

'6+23-60

6-264~60
6-25-60
6-26-60
6-27-60

6-28~60

6-29-60

Well produced approx. 56 mcf, approx. 1 bbl. oil and 16
bbls. water. FEl Pasc line pressure apprex. 167#. Casing
pressure 250#. ‘ |

Well produced approx. 18 mcf. El Paso line pressure ranged
from approx. 144¥ to 167#.

Well produced abour ,10 mcf, El Paso line pressure approx.
150#. Shut in by El Paso - choke valve leaking in meter run.

Well produced approx. 7 mcf. El Paso line pressure approx.
138#. Shut in by El1 Paso checking for leak in meter rum.

Well produced 6 mcf., El Paso line pressure approx. 225#4.
Choke'clesed by Ei Paso for text.. g

Well produced 23_? mcf. E1 Paeo line pressure spprox. 198#.
El Paso opened . Well heavily loaded with water. Ran
piston several times to unload fluid.

Well produced approx. 49 mcf., approx. 1 bbl. oil and 15
bbls. water. Caping pressure 400§. El Paso line pressure
rsnged from appreox. 143 # to 222#.




Page Four, Jenkins #1

6-30-60 Well prodused approm, 62 mof
approx, 155%,

'3

o Ei Paso iine pressure

From June 23 to July 1, 1960, well produced 231 mef.

WA PR R g
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WATRKINS #2
SE HE 35-245«36E
Lea County, HNew Mexico

The Wathins #2 is a Jalmat gas well completed in August, 1958,
spaced on a 40 acre spacing. Well was conuected t:o KX ¥aso iiue
Rovember 7, 1958. For the balance of Hovenber and Decewbex, 1556
the vell produced 21,876 mcf. Nue to the low allowable, this well
wam shur in moet of 18850, p:'c:ﬁuviub only & few days sach wonih.
The wall averaged producing 1,911 wmcf per month. During 1959 the
water encreoaechment problem became go great the well would not une-
load the £1luid nasturally. ‘The latter part of 1959 the well was
producing gppreximately 200 to 250 barrels of water per producing
day and had to be swsbked in each ¢ime it was shutin Sor any peried
of time,

Censiderable study was gilven to this well to deternine a ninimmm
rate of flow at which the well would unlozd the fluid and ant log
off. On Haxcn 7, 1960, El Pasoe wrote two letters to Mr. Girand
gsetting cut vavious facts surrounding this well acd that a minimum
flev of 325 mef per day would be regired to keep the well from
logging off. The casing pressure had dropped to 360# on March 31,
1960 wvhere it had been 900# some months prioz.

The wells production £rom January through May, 1960 ranged from
9,642 mcf in January to -0~ in May. The latter part of May the

011 Conservation Commicsion was notified this well would be reworked
to bring it back to a producing status., The following is a summaxy
of this welle activity from May 23, 1260.

5-26-60 Set Baker plug at 2930' g£ud perforated 3 sections.

5-26-60 Ran 2%" tubing with packer.

5-27-60 Set Halliburton packer at 2884, sand fracked with 3,000
gal., well sanded up, ungble to swab.

5-28-60 Freed swab, reverse elrculated to bottom and rigged up to
’ swab .

5~29-60 Swabbed well in, well started to flow.

5-30-60 Flowed well in test tank. f£fluid 6 bbls-_- ‘ner hmyr aat . QRY
(vater.

5-31-60 Well flowing in test tank 5 bbls. per hour, est. 98T water.

!
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Page Two, Watkins #2
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6-1-60 Weli flowed an estimatced 2 bbls. oil and 100 bblsg. water
in test tank « turned well into E1 Paso 1line.

6~2+60 to 6=1%-

6-15~60 Rigged up swav uniit. Founa Ziuld iu well 700" Lrem 2op.
Ran swab two times. Well flowing weak with large heads
of water. Ran swab geveral more times and then started
pulling tubing. This was witnessed by Mr. Clements with
the 0i1 Conservation Commigsion,

6~16~60 2Zulling tubing.

6~17~60 Tried to run Halliburton plug on iine. Sawe would net go.
Ran back in hole on tubing,

6-18-50 Set plug. Ran Halliburton R-~3 packer for treating zome Irom
2850' to 2870°.

¢
A
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6~19-50 Stard hy to treat well.

6-20-60 Swab tested zone from 2853' to 2870°.
6-21-60 Ran swab and recovered 300' sulphur water. Rig down unit.
6-22-60 Pulled tubing and packer to test zone 2810' to 2820°.

6~23-60 Plugged off bottom and swsb tested zene 2810' to 2820°,
6-26-60 Swab tested. Ho gas.
6-25-60 Rigged down and moved swab unit,

RRE IO o S e S A R R ]

to 7-1-60 ) ) B
Shut in pending additional rework.
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DYER #3 s
SE NW 31-258-37F .
lea Co, New Mexilco

i The Duver #3 12 a Jalmat gaa woll produced hy a mwmn 4 Yasnls dnorailed
. 4 oo T -
E January 21, 1960, Pz:ior to Ta-marv 218t this well produced with a free
S 5 pistonr ingtallation which was 1an-n11ad in Docember 1956. This gas well

had a water encroachment problem so great in 1956 that it was unable to
produce naturally, consequently the free piston was installed. This

T : procedure of proc ‘cing worked sati.,factorily for a long period of time.
RS i ' The well was reclassified in 1939 retroactive to July 1952 £xrem 2 margimal
: well to a nonmarginal well and assessed with an over produced status of
) o 63,666 mcfo Due to cuc bc—.\.‘I\ ia y&ﬂd’uction the 18""“ 1’41‘: of 1Q§Q the watar
| encroachment became too great for the free piston, 8o the pump jack was
installed to velleve the formation cf the water and allow the gas to

penetrate the well bore.

e me

Tn 1958 and the fivst 6 months of 1959 thils well averaged 10,052 mcf per

month, after the cut back in July 1959 the well avereged 3,611 mcf per

month for the last 6 months of 1959, dropping so badly in December 1959
,‘ it only produced 151 mcf. The pump jack was installed Januvary 1960 and
< for the 4 months thereafter it averaged 3,957 mcf per month.

SRR In May 1960 the well produced 3,751 mcf, 2,477 mcf Up to May 1lth when
R the well was shut docwn. The well was then allowed to produce unrestricted
g approximately May 18, 1960 and the following is a daily summary from the

-~ time the well was placed back on production.

5-23-60 The pump jeck has been running and chart showed first production
today. Well produced 89 mcf. El Paso line pressure approx. 164#.

5-24-60 Well produced approx. 185 mcf gas with a trace of o0il and water
was not gauged. FPump jack was rumning and producing water

through tubing. Mr. L. A. Clements with Oil Conservation

: Commission took & look at this well on this date. E1l Paso line

pressure approx. 159#.

Well produced approx. 140 mcf.
Chey Tl ; approx. 227# average, line pressure was off the 250# chart for
L _ a short period and gas production dropped to ~0-.

El Paso line pressure up to
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Page 2
5-26~90

6-2-60

6-3-60
6~4~60

6-5-6C
6-6-60

ESW

- Dyer #3

Well preduced approx. 210 mcf. gas and approx. 12 bbls water,
pump jack was shut down part of this day. FE1 Paso line
pressure was approx. 199#,

Well produced approx. 190 mcf. gas, water amount not shoun.
El Paso line pressure approx. 1944,

Well produced approx. 140 mcf. gas, water amount not shown°
El Paso line pressure approx. 199#.

Well produced approx. 110 mcf gas, pump jack was down and was
started, E1l Paso line pressure approx. 208#.

Well produced approx. 20 mcf gas and 6 bblg water, pump jack
pumped approx. 1/2 day. El Paso line pressure approx. 237#
causing drop in production.

Well produced appéox. 180 mef gas and 12 bbls water. E1 Paso
1ing;pressure approx. 210%#,

23 th;&ﬁguxmay 31 well produced 1,274 mef,

Well produced approx. 212 mcf. gas and 12 bbls water and
small 2mount of oil, Pump jack was shut down part of this
day as pump had pumpsd off. E; FPaso line pressure approx. 185+¢.

Well produced appxux. 175 mcf., well down approx. 4 hrs. due

to El Pasc linec repair, pump jack down also. Line pressure .
up to approx. 237# for approx. 16 hours. then dropped to
approx. 181#. Well showed increased production when line
pressure dropped.

Well produced approx. 185 mcf. pump juck shut down. El1 Paso

line pressure approx. 176#.

Well produced approx. 174 mcf., pump jack shut down. E1 Paso 5
line pressure approx. 159#. v %

Well produced approx. 160 mcf. E1 Paso line preasure‘ISI#; §

Well produced approx. 106 mef. El Paso line pressure approx.
159#.
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Page 3 < Dyer #3

6«7-60{ Well produced 300 wef,, pump jack running and Bl Paso line
pressure approsx., 1324,

6-8-860 well produced approx. 308 mef. El Paso line pregsure 81 Prox.
1302,  Pump jack shut down

For the period June 1 to June 9, 1260 the well produced 1,620 mcf gas.

6-9«60  Yall produced annrox, 312 mef, 2 bbls 54l and 15 vbls, wacer.
Casing pressure 125#. g1 Pago's iine pressure was approx. 135,

6-10-60 well produced approx. 23D mes, ‘Casing pressure 210#, E1 Paco's
line pressure approx. 155#. Line pressure caused drcp in
produci:ion, ‘ .

6-1i-60 Well produced approx., 192 mef, Caéing pressure 220#, El Paso's
live pressure approxz, 159#.

well produced approx. 37 mce » 2 bbls 01l and 12 Whis warer,
Coclng piessuce 230%, gi Paso's line pressure approx. 199#,

_.-—vu,
Well would not buck line PEES3ucle mwost of this day. Pump
Jack was started, - ‘

6~13-60 Well produced approx. 158 mef gas, 1 bbl i1 and 6 bbls water,
Casing pressure 220%#, Pump jack found dead and started same,
El Paso's line pressure approx. 155#, '

6-14-60 well produced approx. 28C mcf gas, approx. 2 bbls oil and
12 bbls water. Casing pressure 220#, El Paso's line press:ure
approx. 168#. Pump jack died abcut 2:00 p. m.

6-15~60 Well Produced approx. 296 mecf gas. Casing pressure 225#.
El Paso's line pressure approx. 168#. S /

6-16-60 Wéll Produced approx. 272 mcf with

approx 2 bbls oil and

12 bbls water. Casing pressure 230f. E1 Paso's line pressure

approx, 1594,

From June 9 to June 17, 1960 well produced 1,786 mcf gas,

6-17-60 Well produced approx. 205 mef, approx.

water. C(asing pressure 230#. El1 Paso
approx, 176%#.

2 bbls ofl and 12 bbls
line pressure




Page 4 ~ Dyer #3

: 6-18-60 Well produced approx. 261 mecf with a trace of oil and 12 tbls
A water. Casing pressure 250#, El Paso's line pressure approx.
¢ 176#. Pump jack running.

BEAEI

NP

§-12=60 Well produced approx. 242 mcf, approx. L bbl oil and 12
N water. Casilng pressuce 240#. El Pasa'a line presgseure a

6-20~60 Well produced approx. 238 mcf, approx° 1 bbl oil and 18 bbls
L water. Casing pressure 250#, El Paso's line pressure annrox,
‘ 176, Pump jack dowr, repairing stuffing box.

- 6-21-60 Well produced approx. 203 mcf, Casing pressure 240#. El Paso's
- : . line pressure approx. 176#.

6-22-60 Well produced approx. 257 mef. E1 Paso line pressure approx.
165#. Punp jack running. The 8 day gas chert was removed

today.

From June 17 to June 23 well produced 1,406 mcf

T , 6-23-60 Well produced approx. 248 mcf, approx. 2 bbls oil and 12 bbls
S water., Pump jack running. Casing pressure 250#. EL Paso's
s line pressure approx. 168#.

o i
s s
WS mar w0y

oo ] 6~24-60 Well produced approx. 242 mcf, Wo estﬁmate on water. Pump jack
AR shut down. - Casing pressure 250# ‘El Paso's line pressure
' ranged from approx. 151# to 199#.

6-25-60 Well produced approx. 267 mcf. Approx 1 bbl oil and 12 bbls
8 water. Pump jack chut down and repaired stuffing box. El Paso's
¥ line pressure approx. 149f.

b 6~26-60 Well produced approx. 257 mef. Pump jack was started. El Paso's
line pressure approx. 153#.

ey © 6=27-00 Well produced approx. 127 mcf. El Paso's line pressure approx.
s 227#. Pump jack running.

6-28-60 Well produced approx 141’mcf. Pump jack started. Casing
pressure 250#. F1 Pasc's line prescure approx. 217#.

~-=  6=29-60 Well produced approx. 226 mcf. jack died during night.
Casing pressure 250#. El Paso's line pressure approx. 181#.
The line pressure varied this day dropping to approx 147# far
part of the day.

B T
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5-30-60 Well

Well produced

produced appy
approx. 1594,

0K, 246 nef

Bl Page's line pressure
Pump jack not »

unning,

1,754 mef from June 23 to July 1

B
!
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10,211
11,665

21,876

2,001
2, 1499

L DR A | JENRINS 1 HOP LuGAL #2 MoP E, OWEN #1 MCR
E .:.m.s,u! ALICEETIch .mmmm.i AlTogdtion "Prod. Tlocation _Prod.
21,556 21,556 15,264 21,555 15,406 10,778 17,925
1,105 21,105 12,718 21.1¢5 13,501 10,552 13,928
18,938 19,93 12,586 19,938 13,637 9,969 14,597
24,944 : 14,944 10,868 14,944 9,550 7,472 9,580
15,319 .«. 16,033 12,822 17,880 10,853 23,847 7,266
13,118 1l 14,033 14,162 17,330 13,934 8,568 3,187
15,115 it 16,033 14,489 17,880 12,014 1,145 -0-
15,119 3, ,033 14,484 17,880 11,897 154 -0-
35,119 10 16,033 8,989 17,880 13,009 1,587 (0~
15,119 i3 16,033 13,217 17,880 13,536 1,752 -0-
15,119 £e 16,033 13,664 17,880 11,248 2,997 -0~
15,119 8, Mo,mww 8,998 17,880 9,352 2,935 -0-
98,495 127, 205,80 153,262 220,583 147,937 81,756 66,483
15,118 14,033 11,359 17,880 12,978 3,741 ~0-
15,119 16,025 11,007 17,8¢0 7,529 1,996 . =0
15,113 16,033 10,828 17,880 12,560 1,968 1,364
%5,119 3 16,033 12,373 17,880 10,847 1,384 20-
15,129 3.4 16,03 11,751 17,880 7,991 319 -0~
35,119 5,848 16,033 7,688 17,880 6,084 2,061 -0~
18,192 $,412 13,702 ©.563 14,033 10,138 5,707 -0~
3,208 4,710 4,442 4812 4,549 8,702 1,851 (-~
5,31% 5,059 7,133 5,760 7,304 8,894 2,973 -0-
8,001 8,67 6,035 3,149 8,226 13,256 3,354 43
6,691 §63 8,970 1,534 9,185 13,238 3,742 852
8,489 15 11,387 2,188 11,652 14,201 4,742 3,338
138,884 75,060 149,867 93,312 162, Nww 126,518 33,838 5,397
4,294 i,393 5,778 501 wgwug 11,806 2,405 1,034
2,542 2,752 3,422 11 3,505 11,013 1,424 1,539
5,925 4,892 9,411 144 9’638 8.886 3,917 910
25949 3,434 7,166 150 7,339 2,286 2,983 89
4,007 3,751 5,200 100 6,350 2,784 2,581 -0~
3,418 6,565 4,591 970 - 4,702 7,086 1,912 -0~
27,178 3,7 35,568 mum 37,451 43,859 15,222 3,572

R BT

wpm_am 4%,273

wwmmwﬂb




 BEFORE Iy
OIL CONSE1y:: i1 rE :

&NIA ’E' “‘E-(‘,” s 118714

‘CASE

- S, R, COOPER #1
e gp

* o8 HG Section 23-24-36g
Lea County, New Mexico

The S, R, Cooper #1 ig & -Jalmat gas well pProduced by free
Piston ine*slled in the spring of 1958, bPrior to this inatallatiqn
by plugging back to 3127
feet, with a 44 inch Iiner sot from 3132 to 2733 feet, “The well
was perforated in the Yates from 3020 to 3
Jalsat gas wall, 'The vell was originally
Pluggad from total depth of 3600,

an effort to ghut off water.

From September, 1958, through June,

, 1939, this well averages
3,268 mef per month, (For the period July, 1280 thrsiigh Aprii,
1920,°82830 ke cutpes: the well

averaged 3,529 mer per wmoath,)
During ths sams period it produced &n_~verage of 16 barrele of water
Per day for the first 1o Zoalia but

put, L.oing the iast i months after
the welil was rquh’cd‘tq be shut in much of the time, {t increased
in CGater to ar avarage of 25 barrels per day. 1In May. 1960 +ha ooavy
made 0o gas the eatire wouth, veing shut in during sata --.:_-

2ald =orisa,

In June, 1960, the well produced approximately as

6/ 1/60;: xo. production,

follows:

¢/ 2/60: wo produetion,
6/ 3/60: Mo Production,
6/ 4/60: Mo prodwetion,
6/ 5/60: Bmo production,
6/ 4/60: No proéwetion.
¢/ 7/60: Bo production.
&/ 0/60: no produetion,
&/ 9/60: mo productien,
6/10/80: Mo prosuctics.
Vil/es: me production,

EXHiBIT Hu.mr_.
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6/12/6€0;
6/13/60;
8/14/60:
€/15/60:
6/16/60:;

8/17/60,

6/18/60;

6/19/80 ;

6/29/60,

€/21/60:
6/22/60;
6/23/60;
/23/60;
4/25/60;
/2¢/60,
«/27/60;
/28/60:
€/29/60;
8/30/60;

Mo production.
No production,
Xo produetfion,
No preducticn,

Produced approx, 259 mef gas,
orifice. Line pressure 169¢,

Produeed approx, 215 mef gas,
orifies, Line pressure 169,

Produced approx, 201 mef gas,

" orifics, Line pressure 1684,

Produeed approx, 193 nel gay,
orifice. Line pressurae 11s¢,

Produced approx. 204 mcf gas,
orifice. Line pressure 110,

%o productien,

. ” mtt“.

No preductioa,
Ne production,
No prodwetion,
Bo preduction,
Beo produation,
No production.
B preduction.

'llu produstion,

16 barrels water, 1,000
On approx, 22 hours,

25 barrels water, 1,000
On 22 hours,

25 Darrels water, 1.000
Hours not showm.

16 barrels water, 1,000

- g S T
‘."!2 -‘-;'r.'v-. s MORLS.

25 barrels water, 1.000
Hours not shown.
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K1 Pasc shows this well produced 1,076 mef gas during this period.

Since ws do not have access at this time to the integrated
charts of R1 Paso for tha Mr‘aﬂ ““"‘“"“:‘.t stz "GAY }. we Buss lily

on the field reports, es tol lows:

7/1/60: Pleld shows 195 mef gas, 25 barrels water, 1.000 orifice,
1164 lime pressure, Hours not showm,

7/2/60: Field shows 207 mcf gas, 23 barrels water, 1, ooo oztﬂc-,
122# line pressure, BHours not shown,

7/3/60: T¥ileld shows 205 mef gas, 17 barrels water, 1.000 orifice,
12 1line pressure, produced approx, 20 hrs.

7/4/60: Pield shows 205 mef gas, 23 barrels water, 1.000 orifice,
120# line pressure, prod., approx., 22 Lrs,

7/5/60;: VYield shows 137 mcf gas, 23 barrels mater, 1.000 orifice,
107¢ line presgure, prod. approx, 22 hrs.

2/6/20; Pield shows 196 wct gas, 16 berreis water, 1,000 orifiee,
112# line pressure, prod. approx. 19 hre.

7/1/€0;: Field shows 215 mef gas, 23 barrels water, 1.000 orifice,
1147 lins pressure, prod. spprex, 22 dvre.- :

7/8/60: Field shows 197 me? gas, 17 barreis water, 1,000 orifice,
116# line pressurs, prod. aprrox. 22 Ars.

K1 Pasc shows total 7/1/60 to 7/8/60 as 1,597 mef.
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CASE _J 0 />/

L , V

HINNINGHAM #3
NE SE 3ection 30-253-%7R
Lea County, Kew Mexico

The Winninghan #3 {g a Jaluat gas well produced by pump
o Jack installed September 23, 1959, Prior to this installation
- this well, dus to the encroachment of water, produced with a free
piston installatiom, instulled’nubuquent to the time it was
Plugged dack and recompisted {a the Yates sone in September, 1954,
Prier to plugging back, the well was completed, according to

records in our files, through open hole from the bottom of liner
at 3050 to 3075 feet, E

A

The free piaton fmets tisn vas uisatisfactory for the
razson it eould not bandle the lume of water necessary to be
11fted to allow the gas to feed fnto Kl Paso's line, Therefore,
the pump feck was {nstalled in an effort to keep the well pro-
decing,

Frow September, 1938, through June, 1959,
-&ged 11,251 mef per aontli, For the period July, 1959, through
April, 196q after the cutheek the well averaged 5,798 met per month,
Diring the same periesd, it produced an average of 7.5 barrels of
Wter par day for the first 10 moaths but, during the last 10 months -
sfter the mll was required to be shut in much of the time, it in-
ereased in water to an average of 30 barrels par day. 1In May the
wll mads 1,295 nef of Sas fer the entire month while producing 30

barrels of water Per day or a total for the monzh of approximately
930 bdarrelas.

11=
e

this well aver-

Attacked {s the dafly production record of the well,
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follows:
6/ 1/60:
6/ 2/603
8/ 3/60:

6/ 4/80:

6/ 6/503

6/ 1/60%

6/ 8/60_:

8/ 9/60:

6/10/60 3

is/il/BG:
6/13/60 3
6/14/603

6/15/601
6/16/603

6/11/60:
6/18/60¢

-0

In June 1960 the well produce

No production.
No production.

Produced 478 mecf (approximate
water, 1,280 orifice. Line p

Produced approx. 500 mcf gas,
1.250 orifice., Line pressure

Froduced approx. 505 mcf gas,
orifice. Line pressure 116#.

Produsced approx., 466 mcf gas,
1.280 orifice., Line pressure

Produced afproximately 6562 mc
1.250 orifice.

Produced upprox. 573 mcf gas,
1.250 orifice. Line pressure

Produced approx. 534 mcf gas,

1.250 orifice, Line pressure 114¢

Produced approx. 506 mof gas,
1.280 orifice., Line pressure

¥o production.
No production.
No production,
No preductien.
No production.
No production.
No production.

o e

Line pressure 11

d approximately as

1y) of gas, 30 barrels
ressure 170#.

30 barrels water,
118#.

30 barrels water, 1.250
30 barreis Water,

117#. .

f gas, 30 barrels water,
30 barrels water,

1144,

- 23 barrels water,

30 barrels water,

116#.
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6/19/60:
5,'20/601
6/21/60:
6/22/603
6/28/603
6/24/60:
6/28/60:
6/26/601
6/27/803
6/26/60;
6/29/603
6/30/860;s

7/ 1/603

-3-

No production,

No production,

No preduction,

No produétion.
¥o production,
¥o production,
No production,
No production,
No preduction,
Houﬁ Production,
No »roduetion

Produeed lziprox. 569 mof gas, 26 barreis water, 1.250
ice, Line Pressure 114§,

Produced approx. 354 mof gas, 30 barrels water, 1,250
orifice. Line Pressure 118§, .

El Pasoc shows this well Produced 5027 mer gas during thi‘s period,

ascertain

1/ 2/603

1/ 8/60;

For the month of July up to date we are unable to

. the amounts sreduced from El1 Paso‘s integrated Charts,

as they are not yet available to us, However, we do have the
repearts from the field (veing field caleulations) as set out below:

Fleld shows 734 mef 828, 30 barrels water, 1.250
orifice, 1line Pressure 134§, ,

Field sowe. 735 mor &as, 30 barrels water, 1,250 orifice,
line pressure 138¢. .

o T e S e e e Y R
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7/4/60;

1/5/60;
7/6/60:
7/1/60;
1/8/60;

1/9/¢06;

Rl Paso

wlf -

Field shows 725 mcf gas, 30 barrels water, orifice 1,250,
line pressurs 134,

Field shows 667 mcf cas, 30 barrels water, 1,250 orifice,
line pressure 138#, ;

Field showe 462 mef gas, 30 barrels water, 1.250 orff{ce,
line pressure not shown,

Field shows 481 mcf gas, 30 darrels water, 1,220 oriffiee,

iine pressure 1387,

Pield shows 490 mef gas, 30 barrels water, 1,250 orfifiea.
l1ine pressure 138¢,

Fleld shows 707 mef gas, 30 barrels water, 1,230 orifice,
l1ine prassure 149, _

shows total 7/2/60 to 7/9/60 as 4&.148 mef,
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| - Stute of Nefo Wexico
‘ ® il Eongervation Commission

STATE GEOLOOGIST
A. L. POHTER, JR.

LAND COMMISSIONER

... .. MUKRAY E.MORGAN
N MEMB KR

P. O, BOX 2048
HOBBS

July 12, 1960

Mr. Do S, Nutter, Chief Engineer
0i1l Couservation Commission
Post Office Pox 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr, Nutter:

This letter concerns a study of the eight wells which Jal 0il Company
and Olsen Oils, Inc., are asking exception to deliverability along

with changes in the Jalmat Gas Pool Rules under CaseNo. 2014. Following
are the findings of this study:

A. Primarily, the area in which thesc wells are located is within a
premature reservoir depletion stage.

B. The area involved has been wasteftﬂly depleted by ‘the flaring of
nallions of cu'blc feet of gas. "’

Ce This area lies adjacent to the Delaware. Basin which is the apparent
water source encroaching into the Jalmat Pool.

D. Fromn a study of the attached crossections A-A' and B-Bf, it is
evident that water is advancing into the Jalmat Pool through
numerous porosity zones and that the presence or absence of
water is directly related to (a) the number of wells c'ongpleted

within each zone or zones, and (v) the rate tha,t these zones
have been ’produced.

E. These crossections indicate that a careful study of an immediate
area of a specific well will yield the conditicas under which g
the water occurs in said well, For example, (a) channeling,
(b) vhat zone is car“ylnb water, and (c) whether or not tbe

T2l e

3 ~d m
Well C&N be rewoirrsd Yo sliminate water.
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| ; July 12, 1960

As a resuli of this stugy, the following is a well by well rescomiendation
for the elinination of water for each of the eight wells involved:

CHOSSECTICN A-At
MmAL A ALY

1. Olsen 0ils, Inc, - Cooper B Well No, 2, Univ I, Seclion 11-T245-1200

Water could be elijminated by squeezing off totbon 20 fset of
open hole.

D E et
¥

2. Olsen 0ils, Inc. - Cooper Well No. 1, Unii ¥, Sasctien 22-12LS-R24W

Appears to have chemﬁeling and could be squaezed off halow lower
perforations,

3. Jal 0il Corpany - Waikins Well No. 2, Unit H, Section 35-T24S-R36E

This well also appears to have a possible channel and could be
squeezed below lower perforabioris,.

T S N

CROSSECPION B-B!

A1l indications are that the topmost porosity zone in ths Yates forumation
carries vater for this specific area,

%, Jal Oil Conpany - Eva Owens Well No. 1, Unit ¥, Sectior. 21-T255-#37E

I

Could be opensd intz top zone of Yateg, then stueeaze off zone.
L 2 £

2 5. Olsen 0ils, Inc. - VWirningha ell No. 3, Unit I, Section 3C-T255-R37E
s | |

;:; " Gould be opened into top zone of Yates, then squeeze off zone.

£ 6. Jal 0il Company - Jenkins Well Ho. 1, Unit M, Section 29,T255-R37E

Could be opened into top zone of Yateg, then squeeze off zone.
7. Jal Cil Company ~ Dyar Well Mo, 3, Unit H, Section 31-T255-R37E
Could be opened into top zone of Yates, then squeeze off zone.

8., Jal 0il Corpany - Legal Well No. 2, Unit K, Section 31-T25S-R37%

T T

Could be opened intc top zone o Yates, then squeeze off zone.

To insure proper water cutoff and to prevent future and present wacer
channeling, these zones carrying water should te squeezed with cement,
Liners or bridge plugs alone .do not appear to be”ntirely successful.
Wells which have been squeezed to shut off water have had the hlghesc.
success as shown on the crossections,.
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Mre Do Se Nutter
July 12, 1960

It is my beliel that mosbt of the wells could be worked over and be
made water free. Also, the crossections show that Jal 0il Company

1

and Ulsen Oils. Inc. flave noi sxercised bhc beet conplatinn mathads.
The locations and number of water zones shown on the two crossections
are based on the information available at the present time., It is
possible that thers are water carrying zones which were not found.

VYerv truly yours,

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

John W. Runyan
Geologist, District I

JWR2mg
Attachments
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No. 11-60

SUPPLEMENTAL DOCKET: REGULAR LIEARING APRIL 13, 1960

Oil Conssrvation Commission 9 a.m., HOBBS AUDITORIUM, 1300 EAST SCHARBAUER,

CASE 1941:

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

Applicaticn of Jal Oil Company for exceptions to various
provisions of Orders R-520, R~967, and R-1092-A for § wells
in the Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the asbove-styled cause, seeks an order cancelling the
overproduction incurred by the following-described wells

in the Jalmat Gas Pool: )

Legal Well No, 2, NE/4 SE/4, Section 31
Dyer Well No. 3, SE/4 NE/4, Section 31
Jenkins Well No. 1,  SW/4 SW/4, Section 29
Owens Vell No. 1, SW/4 SW/4, Section 21

all in Township 25 South, Range 37 East, ‘and - the

Watkins Well No. 2, SE/4 NE/4, Seetion 35,
Township 24 South, Range 36 East.

Applicant further seeks an exception to the deliverability
test regquirements of said Orders for.each of the above-

d_escPibed wells and also seeks an cxewpiiovn irom proraiiou-
ing as required by the Special Rules and Regulations for
the Jalmat Gas Pool,
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Legal No, 1 - Unit P
Section 31-T25S5-R37E
Jalinat - OIL

Anril) Allounhlae - o

1 600! Elevation - 29941

TD 32541

PB 3129¢
T/P 3120
Format ion 7-Rivers

Perforations 3120-31281
3105-31101"
3114-31221

Complated 8/10/51

Original Production

110 BOPD

204 BAPD

1,2 MCFPD
Gravity 29 degrees
GOR

February 1960 Production

4 BOPD )

27 BAPD ) Average
GOR KEXRR 2530
Pumped 29 days

OCC Formation Tops (Log)

C/e CoAor ¥

~ 11073 2108’ | Yates 27881
‘ 7-Rivers -  3038!
Queen 34331 est,

/

J2oo

wh_

Iv/c_)itowiac?'

-3s90 ¥/ ‘7/ ’”‘/' Well reclassified from Cooper Jal
‘ $ mx to Jalmat September 1, 1955,

——— _ _Preey




« Legal No. 2 = Unit I
. waio Section 31-T25S-R37E
A : Jalmat Gas

3 ‘7. . + Lo0

a!n'

T

™

7R

6:/ ¢ Cowlec 7‘

JAL OTL COMPANY

Elevation 29891

TD 2952°

T /P 27781

PR None
Format. ion Yates
Casing Shoe 2771t
Open Hole 2771-2996*
Completed 9/29/51

6;‘;‘ ginal Production

5 BOPD

NE BAPD

7000 MCFPD
Gravity 30 degrees

GOR

February 19€0 Production

NR BOPD
NR BAPD
55046 MCFPD
GOR

Produced 20 days

January‘ll » 1952
Fraced from 2771-299%61
3000 MCFPD

Workover

-39 55 029/

OCC Format ion Tops
Yates . 2810¢

7-Rivers 3064
Queen 3419 est,




JAL OIL COMPANY

Legal No. 3 - Unit M/
‘ Section B1-T255-R37E
Co Jelmat - 0il

. L , ; April Allowable ~ 7 barrels
»coo’ Elevation 2681,
TD 33361
T/P 32107
L o0 None
' Forration 7-Rivere

Perfocrations 3240--32501
3250-3C001

Complet.ed 11/6/51

Original Production

40 EOPD

227 BWPD

N ‘MCFPD
Gravity 25 degrees
GOR NR

‘February 1960 Production

3.5 BOPD )

25,7 BNPD ) Average
6.3 MCFPD)

GOR 1676

Produced 29 dsays

OCC Formation Tovs

Yates 28051
7-Rivers 30501
Queen 34357 est,

Well reclassified from Cooper Jal to
Jalmat September 1, 1955.




JAL OIL COMPANY

Legal No, 4 - Unit J

« Section 21-T25S8-R378
oo , Langlie Mattix - o711,
#4o0’ Elevation N
TD ’
PB
T/P
, Formation
A 500
Perforations
3080~3130¢
Completed 1/8/52
Original Préduct:lon
> 100 BOPD
: , 100 BWPD
Jatts NR MCFPD (
Gravity 29 degrees
. GOR MR
Februasry 10960 Production -
Shutin all month, g S
Feos’ OCC Formaticn Tops (log)
i 71 Yates 28221
LA St T-Rivers  30m)

]
~108 3,0+ Queeﬂf 34561 est,

_I.!Zo (‘pn#dc'f ﬁf )
~320°p 330"’ I (}J/lnajﬁ
LMX W

I AR et

L

m

y 785 hvoys /5 ot sy
JJaa// ,éf-:’ f‘?m&f:zrf//o.’ ?a

¢ RJ«lrno Y- .
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JAL OIL COMPANY

b Uyer No., 1 - Unit B
: Seetion 31-T255-R37E
€ Jalmst (OIL)

a500'

+ o0’ : Elevation 3110!
TD 32511
PB . None
Casing Shoe 31541
Formation 7-Rivers
Open Hole 315A—3251 '
Completed 19/2/50

Cri ginal Production

91 BOPD

10 BAPD

NR MCFPD

Gravity 30 degrees
Yafes COR

3oo0’

February 1960 P roduction
Well Shutin during February

0CC Formation Tops (Log)
7R Yates 2830

7-Rivers 3068? :
Queen 314'63' CSto : ‘

é/d (4;)7.'.‘4(:‘."

=G gsa’ , :
Well reclassified from Cooper Jal to i
Jalmat October 1, 1955,

i d el

Jolmia? 7 5
bmx W i
i

Dueen




‘ : Dysr No. 2 - Unit A
i i Section 31-T255-R37E

| VoA Jalnat “(OIL)

o Allowable -~ April 8 barrels

+¢op’

A500’

SR T

Jiates

g4

3000’

- éA £w7’é “ s

A IR T SV
. st
W/.Z £ m'fa&--}" :
, =3t : dbéwaf’f
. ' ' Lmyy,
. Quessy

— et S G — S——

JAL OIL COMPANY

Elevation 29937
TD 3171t
PB None
T/P 3113¢
Formation 7-Rivers

Present Completion Per?grations

Dec. 8, 1954 3115-31701

Original Comrpletion Perforations

January 3, 1953 3113-3171t

Production December 8, 1954
Lo BOPD

Original Production

72 BOPD
NR BAPD
NR MCFPD | :
Gravity 29 degrees ”
GOR :

February 1960 Production - -

17.8 BOPD

2.4 BWPD

277.5 MCFPD

GOR 8575 )
Pumped 5 days

OCC Formation Tops(Corr,)

Yates. 2810°¢ i
7-Rivers 20841 :
Queen 3449t ’

Well reclessified from Langlie Mattix
to Jalmat October 1, 1955 - Pumping,




LR
e
> , - JAL OTL CoMPANY
i Dyer No. 3 - Unit H
Section 31-T25S-R37E
. '“-' Jalmat Gas
e ’ +G007 Flevation 29981
: D ' 29774
PB Nona
T/P 29921
Formations Yates & 7-Rivers
oo e : Casing Shoe 2800°
Open Hole 2800-2977*
Compl et ed 7/11/54,

Original Production

NR BOPD
CTREDS BWPD

2400 MCFPD

Gravity 29 degrees

GOR

Febreary 1960 ‘Product jon

NR BOPD
NR . BWPD
150 MCFPD
GOR

Produced for 25 days

OCC Formation Tops (Log)

- Yates 27781t
6/0 Cesr Loe ¥ 7-Rivers 29121 aegt .

/90 @ 7/

Wt ConFoct
- 240"




Jenkins No, 1 - Unit M
Section 29~T25S5-R37E
Jalmat Gas Pool

+ioo’!
259D
Yarss
.
7R

C/a Cosrto T

'—350‘

~156" Q) 34¢2’

WO Comtacl (a v’..__. )

Elev, 3012t RT
D 3173t
PB 30521t
T/P 27401
Form, Yates-7 Hivers
Mo
W .
S s 414%;*”"
o W'a !

éhot from 2715-28301
Completed 6/10/52

Origrinal Production
5 BOPD
1171 MCFPD
NR BWPD
Gravity 28,5 degrees
GOR 232,200/1

February 1960 Production
NR BOPD
_NR BWPD
11 MCFPD
Produced one day only
GOR ___

OCC Formation Tops
Yates 27039
Seven Rivers 2943 est,
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\ A3 D
AN
N , ‘ JAL OIL COMPANY /{\‘;\cg p f
i "()‘-' \V
: L \k \) }\Q‘v}h
Jankins No, 2 - Unit K : \{\\‘. 0
. Section 29-T255-R37E Rt
ot Langlie Mattlx Gas
Flevation 3021
piso” D 3193
PB 32501
/P 3112
Formations Yates & 7-Rivers
Casing Shoe 3393¢
Perforations 3112-31321%
96-3500"
Yates pp < Bhs-33510 |
. 3273—-3379' |
> |
Compl at ed . 12/10/51
Original Production :
- 30 BOPD |
NR BwWPD
74 : NR MCFPD
Gravity 29 degrees
GOR
February 1960 Production
NR BOPD )
NR BWPD ) Average’
272 MCFPD)
GOR
\ Producted 29 days
Tosliis? ' _ 0CC_Formation Tops (Log)
W"""'K Gfo Ceve T‘d‘cf ‘
‘ ~rse 'l o5 . Yates 2610? :
- 7-Rivers 2955t
Queen 3250t
» Ferg *Upper set of perforations (3)12-32t )
b o 0 F is in the Jalmat Pool
S :

Apparantly all lower perforations are
Plugged off - only apparent prod, set
are in the Jalmat Gas zone,

R o




JAL OIT. COMPANY

« Jenkins No., 3 ~ Unit N

. ' Section 29-T253-R37EK
o Lenglie Mavtix (OIL)

D2tz Allgwanis — 7 Dy

Blevation 30161

#4600 D 34461
rB ‘ 33767
T/P : 3384t
Formation Queen

2600 Cocing Shoa 34171

’ Perforations 3284-33091
3318-3335"

: Yates Corpleted L/21/52

Gravity 29 degrees
GOR

Febrvary 1960 Production

2,8 BOPD )

8,8 BAWPD ) Average
37.7 MCFPD) : ' .
3dos’ GOR :

Produced 29 days

QCC Formation Tops(lLogs)

. Tates 26491

A Clls < gutoc 7-Rivers 2920¢ “

S Tualmat T =756 9 76g 7 Queen 32921 i
o Lmx

Well fraced August 26, 1955 -
Dutey 80 BO in 14 hours
137 ROPD

sife convtactisy,
- Fso’

R w.,«vs.r«m,‘g«M)ww ’ A

i AR T i

%t sV T




Jenkins No. 4

JAL OIL COMPANY

- Unit L

. Section 29-T255-R37E
‘ : Jalmat (0OIL)

{ téos’
4

i

4

7, 250

5o,

i Yafes
¥

'0717,

V7

2e0p . r

7
Cvrnfac?
- 1506 210/

.

We Cpitac

H

‘>
-

51'31;7 )

K THis yed shoid be
rfff;ﬂlf:‘/;ﬁf back Zo

Langlie Ma JFo i '/

/

. 403

Elevation 3021°*
D 3420!
FB None

T/P 29051
Formation Queen

Perforations(present) 3300-3350!
. 1/14 /52
Original Production -

Complet ed

60 BOPD

40 BWPD

34 MCFFPD
Gravity 29 degrees
GOR NR

Eebruary 1960 Production

17.6 BOPD
2L.3 BWPD
218 MCFPD
GCR 4140
Pumped for 29 days

OCC Formation Tops

Yates 26138¢
7-Rivers 2902!
Queen 3256¢

Crigincl Langlie MatLix Completion

3000-30281
2905-2938¢

Original Langlie Mattix Production
47 " ROPD
Gravity 29 degrees

Perforations

Well reclassified from Langlie Mattix
01l to Jalmat 011 Jamuary 14, 1952,

R




JAL OIL COMPANY

Eva Owens Noe 1 - Unit M

Section 21-T25S-R37E

b P PR
vasniay uad

+¢oo’
2500
Yates
[ Id
2700
"% sl
P 0.\*

T s cmmme s e -

G/é Ca/?%Jd 'f - /S /
2 720/’

Elevation
™
PB

T/P
Format ion
Perforations

Completed

Original Production

7 BOPD

7 B4PD

9 MCFPD
Gravity 30 degrens
GOR

3051¢
2776
None

2605
Yates
2605-27721

5/18/51

February 1960 Production

NR BOPD
NR BWPD
118 MCFPD
GOR

Produced for 29 days

0CC Formation Tops (Log)

TYates 26051
7-Rivers 2870 est.




B

JAL OIl, COMPANY

Eva Owens No., D-1 ~ Unit M
Section 21-T258-R37E

Crosby-Devonian (OIL)




JAL OIL COMPANY

Viatkins No, 1 - Unit A

. Section 35-’{‘2AS-R36E

Jaimat (OIL)
Daily allowable - 37 barrels
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7-Rivers 2970°
Queen 3323¢

Elevation 32741

TD SA75°

PB 32751

T/P 27001

Format ions Yat es-7-Rivers &
' Queen

Casing Shce 2691*

Open Hole 2691-3275?

Complet ed 8/6/51

Original. Production

30 BOPD

NR R{PD

13600 MCFPD

Gravity

GOR

T ob 190U Froduetion

6h.5 BOPD

89 -BWPD

25,2 MCFPD

Pumped for 17 days

GOR Li8

. 0CC Formation Tops (Logs)
Yates 27&’

Well reclassified from gas to oil
March 12, 1957. No workover,




JAL OIL COMPANY

Watkins No, 2 - Unit H
Section 25-T24S-R34E
Jalmat Gas Pool

Eievation RN A
0 ’ 2983t </ o/
PB 29681

T/P 29421
Formation Yates

Casing Shoe 29%3

Pe. forations 2942-295), ¢
Complet ed 8/12/58

Originel Production

3325 MCFPD
168 B4PD
NR BOPD
Gravity - 30
GOR

—————

February 1960 Production

_ 27L MCFPD ) ‘
174.4 BWPD i Average
NR BOPD
GOR
Produced 25 days

OCC Formaiion Tops
Yates 2810¢
Seven Rivers 3075t est.




